# What Happened to the Class of





2014?







A Comprehensive Follow-Up Study of MCC Graduates



# **Monroe Community College**

STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK

# FOLLOW-UP STUDY OF 2014 GRADUATES

# Table of Contents

Introduction & Highlights	i-ii
2014 Transfer Colleges	1
2014 Employers	
, ,	
Summary: Transfer Curriculum (AS)	
Addictions Counseling	
Advertising: Commercial Art Business Administration	
Cinema & Screen Studies	
Communication & Media Arts	
Computer Information Systems	
Computer Science	
Criminal Justice	
Diversity & Community Studies	
Engineering Science	
Fine Arts	
Health Studies	
Human Services	
Individual Studies	
Information Technology	
International Business	
Liberal Arts & Sciences - General Studies	
Liberal Arts & Sciences - Science	
Mathematics	
Office Administration & Management	
Performing Arts - Music	
Physical Education Studies	
Public Relations	
Sport Management	
Theatre Arts	67-68
Summary: Transfer Curriculum (AA)	70
Liberal Arts & Sci Adolescence Education	
Liberal Arts & Sci Childhood Education	
Liberal Arts & Sci Early Care	
Liberal Arts & Sci. – Humanities & Soc. Sci	
Summary: Career Curriculum (AAS)	
Accounting: General	
Apprentice Training: Automotive	
Apprentice Training: Machine Trades	
Biotechnology	
Clinical/Medical Laboratory Technician	
Computer Information Systems	
Computer Systems Technology	
Construction Technology	
Criminal Justice	97-98

Jental Hygiene	99-100
Electrical Engineering Technology	101-102
MS: Paramedic	103-104
Entrepreneurial & Applied Business Studies	105-106
Fire Protection Technology	
Health Information Technology	109-110
leating, Ventilation, & Air Cond. Tech	111-112
Hospitality Management	113-114
Human Services	115-116
nterior Design	117-118
Nechanical Technology	119-120
Nursing	121-122
Office Technology	123-124
Optical Systems Technology	125-126
Precision Machining	127-128
Radiologic Technology	129-130
/isual Communic. Tech: Graphic Design	131-132
/isual Communic. Tech: Photo/TV	133-134
Summary: Career Curriculum (Certificate)	136
Addictions Counseling	
Automotive Technology	
Computer Aided Design & Drafting	
Culinary Arts	
Dental Assisting	
Early Care	
Electronics Technology	
Emergency Medical Services	
ood Management	
leating, Ventilation, & Air Conditioning	
lotel Management	
Human Services	
nterior Design	
aw Enforcement	
Nathematics	
Office Technology	
Paralegal Studies	
Paramedic	
Precision Machining/Optical Fabrication	
Precision Tooling	
Small Business Management	
Solar Thermal Technology	
Sustainability	
Feaching Assistant	
Fravel & Tourism	

# Follow-Up Study of 2014 Graduates

The information in this study is based upon the responses of 1,191 graduates (44% response rate) of the Class of 2014, and data from the National Student Clearinghouse.

	ASS 0F 2014
• 1,762 (65%) HAD BEEN IN TRANSFER PR	OGRAMS
• 716 (27%) HAD BEEN IN CAREER PROGR	AMS
• 224 (8%) HAD BEEN IN CERTIFICATE PR	OGRAMS
TRANSFER PROGRAM GRA	ADUATES
OF THE 1,762 (A.S./A.A.) GRADUATES:	
• 794 (45%) ARE CONTINUING THEIR EDU	CATION FULL-TIME
• 133 (8%) ARE EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	
• 208 (12%) ARE CONTINUING THEIR EDU	CATION OR ARE EMPLOYED PART-TIME
• 11 (1%) ARE CURRENTLY AVAILABLE FO	R EMPLOYMENT
• 616 (35%) HAVE NOT CONTINUED THEIR	EDUCATION AND HAVE AN UNKNOWN EMPLOYMENT STATUS
CAREER PROGRAM GRAD	UATES
OF THE 716 (A.A.S.) GRADUATES:	
• 203 (30%) ARE EMPLOYED FULL-TIME, 1	87 (26%) IN THEIR MAJOR FIELD
• 71 (10%) ARE CONTINUING THEIR EDUC.	ATION FULL-TIME
• 91 (13%) ARE EMPLOYED OR ARE CONTI	NUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME
• 17 (2%) ARE CURRENTLY AVAILABLE FO	R EMPLOYMENT
• 323 (45%) HAVE NOT CONTINUED THEIR	EDUCATION AND HAVE AN UNKNOWN EMPLOYMENT STATUS
CAREER PROGRAM GRAD	UATES - CERTIFICATES
OF THE 224 (CERTIFICATE) GRADUATES:	
• 67 (30%) ARE EMPLOYED FULL-TIME, 51	(23%) IN THEIR MAJOR FIELD
• 18 (8%) ARE CONTINUING THEIR EDUCA	TION FULL-TIME
• 17 (8%) ARE EMPLOYED OR ARE CONTIN	IUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME

i

#### **❖ COLLEGE TRANSFER:**

- 901 (33%) OF ALL GRADUATES ARE CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME
- 1,204 (45%) OF GRADUATES TRANSFERRED EITHER FULL- OR PART-TIME TO 145 DIFFERENT COLLEGES & UNIVERSITIES
- 1,050 (87%) OF TRANSFERRING GRADUATES ARE ENROLLED IN LOCAL COLLEGES AND UNIVERSITIES INCLUDING:

SUNY COLLEGE AT BROCKPORT	334
ROCHESTER INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY	125
ST. JOHN FISHER COLLEGE	95
SUNY COLLEGE AT GENESEO	60
ROBERTS WESLEYAN COLLEGE	55
NAZARETH COLLEGE	32
SUNY EMPIRE STATE COLLEGE	23
UNIVERSITY OF ROCHESTER	18

- ALL SUNY/CUNY COLLEGES COMBINED ACCOUNT FOR 891 (74%) OF TRANSFERRING GRADUATES
- 1,680 (62%) OF GRADUATES ARE EMPLOYED AND/OR CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION

#### **\*** EMPLOYMENT:

• GRADUATES WERE HIRED BY 564 EMPLOYERS.

DOCUMENTED DECLOSIAL LIE ALTIL OVOTESA

- LOCAL EMPLOYERS CONTINUE TO HIRE THE VAST MAJORITY OF OUR GRADUATES. OF THE CAREER AND CERTIFICATE
  PROGRAM GRADUATES WHO INDICATED CURRENT FULL-TIME EMPLOYMENT, 88% ARE EMPLOYED IN MONROE COUNTY
  OR AN ADJACENT COUNTY.
- OF THE CAREER AND CERTIFICATE PROGRAM GRADUATES WHO ARE EMPLOYED FULL-TIME, 85% ARE IN JOBS RELATED TO THEIR MAJOR AT MONROE COMMUNITY COLLEGE.
- 489 (41%) OF ALL GRADUATES WHO COMPLETED MCC'S "GRADUATE FOLLOW UP SURVEY" ARE EMPLOYED IN FULL-TIME POSITIONS.
- 937 (79%) OF ALL GRADUATES WHO COMPLETED MCC'S "GRADUATE FOLLOW UP SURVEY" ARE EMPLOYED EITHER FULL-OR PART-TIME.
- THE TYPES OF COMPANIES & ORGANIZATIONS THAT MOST FREQUENTLY EMPLOY OUR GRADUATES ARE:

HOTELS, RESTAURANTS, & FOOD SERVICE ORGANIZATIONS, INCLUDING GROCERY STORES	214
HOSPITALS, HEALTH CARE FACILITIES, & NURSING HOMES	208
HVAC, MANUFACTURING, CONSTRUCTION, & AUTOMOTIVE COMPANIES	143
RETAIL STORES, EXCLUDING GROCERY STORES	94
${\tt TELECOMMUNICATIONS, BUSINESS, \& COMPUTER SERVICES, INCLUDING LAW OFFICES \& BANKS \dots}$	78
SOCIAL SERVICE AGENCIES, CHILD CARE PROVIDERS, & NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATIONS	72
EDUCATIONAL INSTITUTIONS (SCHOOLS, COLLEGES, & UNIVERSITIES)	57
CITY, COUNTY, STATE, & FEDERAL GOVERNMENT OFFICES, INCLUDING THE MILITARY	42

#### • THE LOCAL COMPANIES & ORGANIZATIONS THAT MOST FREQUENTLY HIRE OUR GRADUATES ARE:

NUCTIESTEN NEUTONAL HEALTH STSTEW	/ 3
WEGMANS	47
UNIVERSITY OF ROCHESTER, INCLUDING UR MEDICINE & HIGHLAND HOSPITAL	45
MONROE COUNTY, INCLUDING MCC	
CITY OF ROCHESTER, INCLUDING POLICE & FIRE DEPARTMENTS & SCHOOL DISTRICT	10

76

## 2014 TRANSFER COLLEGES

(Undisclosed Canadian college) (Undisclosed Massage Therapy School)

Alfred University

American Intercontinental University

American Military University **American University** Arizona State University

Arnot Ogden School of Radiology

Ashford College **Ashford University Barry University Bastyr University** Belmont University Boyce College **Broward College** 

California State University

Canisius College Cazenovia College Champlain College Charter Oak State College Clarkson University

Coastal Carolina University College of Saint Rose Concordia University Coppin State University

Cornell University

CUNY Bernard M. Baruch College

**CUNY Lehman College** Daemen College Daniel Webster College D'Youville College

Eastern New Mexico University

**Eastern University Eckerd University** Elizabethtown College **Empire Beauty School Everest Institute** Ferris State University Florida Institute of Technology Florida International University Genesee Valley Educational Partnership (BOCES)

**High Point University** Hilbert College Houghton College **Howard University** 

Isabella G. Hart School of Practical

Nursing Ithaca College

Johnson & Wales University

Johnson C. Smith University

Kaplan University Keuka College Le Moyne College Lenoir-Rhyne University Liberty University Limestone College Maine Maritime Academy Mansfield University Medaille College

Mercy College Mercyhurst University

Metropolitan State University of Denver Millersville University of Pennsylvania

Monroe 2-Orleans BOCES Monroe Community College Montgomery County CC Moore College of Art & Design

Nazareth College Niagara University Norfolk State University Northcentral University

Oakland CC

Ohio State University Ohio Technical College Ohio University

Oklahoma State University - Stillwater/

Tulsa

Ontario College of Art & Design

University

Oregon Institute of Technology Pace University - White Plains

Paul Smith's College of the Adirondacks

Penn Foster College

Pennsylvania State University

Providence College

Queens University of Charlotte Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute Roberts Wesleyan College Rochester Institute of Technology

Salem State University Salmon University Smith College

Southern Baptist Theological Seminary Southern New Hampshire University

Springfield College St. John Fisher College SUNY Alfred State SUNY Brockport

SUNY Buffalo State College

**SUNY Canton** 

SUNY Cayuga County CC

SUNY College of Env Science & Forestry

SUNY Corning CC **SUNY Cortland** SUNY Delhi

SUNY Empire State College

SUNY Erie CC

SUNY Fashion Institute of Technology

SUNY Finger Lakes CC SUNY Fredonia SUNY Genesee CC SUNY Geneseo

SUNY Herkimer County CC SUNY Jefferson CC SUNY Morrisville SUNY Oneonta SUNY Onondaga CC SUNY Oswego SUNY Plattsburgh

SUNY Polytechnic Institute

SUNY Potsdam **SUNY Purchase** 

SUNY University at Albany SUNY University at Binghamton SUNY University at Buffalo SUNY University at Stony Brook SUNY Upstate Medical University

Svracuse University

Tennessee Wesleyan College

Texas A&M University

Texas A&M University - Commerce

Texas Christian University

Trocaire College

University of Central Florida

University of Massachusetts - Lowell University of Nevada at Las Vegas University of North Carolina - Charlotte

University of Rhode Island University of Rochester University of Sioux Falls University of South Florida

University of Texas at San Antonio

University of Utah **Urbana University Utah State University** Villa Maria College Weber State University West Virginia University

(Not Applicable) (Not Disclosed) (Private Family) (Self-Employed) (Undisclosed Bakery)

(Undisclosed Contract Business) (Undisclosed Dental Practice)

(Undisclosed Florist)
(Undisclosed Gas Station)
(Undisclosed Law Firm)
(Undisclosed Pet Store)
(Undisclosed Restaurant)
(Undisclosed School)

A.C. Moore Aaron Manor

Abbotts Frozen Custard ABVI Goodwill 211 Accede Mold & Tool ACM Medical Laboratory Acropolis Family Restaurant

Adams Mark

Adirondack Park Visitor Interpretive Center

ADP/Sutherland Global Services

**ADT Security Systems** 

Advanced Atomization Technologies Advanced Business Computers of

America Afni, Inc.

Airquip Heating & Cooling Airway Taxi Company Aladdin's Natural Eatery Albany Medical Center

Aldi

ADS

Alfred Angelo Bridal

Allstar Pizza Allstate

Alton Manufacturing Ambit Energy

AMC Theatres

American Campus Communities American Flat Maintenance American Roofing Co. Angus House & Lounge Anthony Bristol Images Anthony G. Mesolella, DDS Anthony L. Jordan Health Center

**Apex Building Supply** 

Applebee's

Arc of Monroe

**Arnold Magnetic Technologies** 

Ashley Furniture Aspen Dental

Auntie Anne's Pretzels

AutoZone

**Avon Central School District** 

Avon Nursing Home
Bacco's Ristorante
Baden Street Settlement
Baird Nursing Home
Bare Minerals
Barnes & Noble
Bassett Medical Center
Bath & Body Works
Bausch & Lomb

**Beechwood Nursing Home** 

Bellaire Painting Best Buy

Best Western Plus Big Apple Deli Products

Big M Grocery
Billy's Inn
BJ's Brew House
Blue Heron Consulting
BMW of Bridgewater, NJ
Bob Johnson Chevrolet
Body Spa & Salon
Borg & Ide Imaging
Brach Machine, Inc.
Brinkman Machine & Tools

Bristol Instruments Brite Starr Cleaning Brown Shoe Company Bruyer Custom Building, Inc.

**Buckingham Properties** 

Burger King Campbell Electric

Canandaigua National Bank Canton-Potsdam Hospital

Carmax Cash for Cans

Catholic Charities of Livingston County

Catholic Family Center

Catholic Family Center - Restart Outpatient Rehabilitation Cavallaro-Neubauer Chevrolet

Cayuga Medical Center

CDS Monarch Cellura Dental Center for Disability Rights

Center for Youth Champion Windows

Champps Americana Restaurant Chandler Regional Medical Center

Char Steak & Lounge
Charlie Riedel's Restaurant
Cheesecake Factory, The
Children's Center of Brighton
Childtime Learning Centers
Churchville Chili Family Medicine
Cianciola & Beach Periodontal Group

Citizens Bank City of Rochester

City of Rochester Fire Department City of Rochester Library System City of Rochester Police Department

CJ's Pub & Grill Clarkson University Classic Automation

Claxton Hepburn Medical Center

Clifton Land Company

Cloisters, The

Cobblestone Creek Country Club Companion Care of Rochester Computer Works Pro, Inc. Conesus Lake Nursing Home

CooperVision
Cornell University

Cottage Grove Memory Care Country Club Car Wash Country Club of Buffalo Country Club of Rochester

CP Rochester Crabtree & Evelyn

Cracker Barrel Restaurant

Crest Manor Living & Rehabilitation

Center

Crouse Community Center

CVS

Daffies Pizza David Fink, LLC

Daystar for Medically Fragile Children

Delaware North Companies
Delmonico's Italian Steakhouse

**DelMonte Hotel Group** 

Delta Sonic Denny's DialAmerica

Dick's Sporting Goods

Disney World

DivineWerx Wellness & Day Spa

Doan Automotive Dollar General Dollar Tree

Dorschel Automotive Dorschel Toyota Dr. Diane Evans

Dr. Halik & Dr. Foster Family Dental

Dr. John Sana

Drake Memorial Library Dry Clean Express

DSS, Inc. DTZ-UGL Dunkin Donuts

Dunn Management Group, Inc. Dunn Tower Apartments Eagle Productivity Earth Walker Designs East Avenue Automotive

East Avenue Liquor Store Easter Seals at the Kessler Center

Eastman Dental eFollette

EFP Rotenberg LLP

Ellwanger Estate Bed & Breakfast

**Encore Salon** 

Entercom Communications Enterprise Finanical EPAM Systems Essential Payments ETS Staffing

Eugenio Maria de Hostos Charter School

Evergreen Landscape

Excellus BlueCross BlueShield

Exelis Express

Farmers Insurance Farnsworth Chevrolet Fast Enterprises

Fastenal

Fastrac Markets

FedEx

Fibertech Networks Field & Stream Finger Lakes DDSO

Finger Lakes Gaming & Race Track

Finger Lakes Health System

Finish Line First Niagara Bank First Student, Inc. First Transit, Inc.

Forever 21

Fresenius Medical Care

Friendly's

FTT Manufacturing G4S Secure Solutions Gander Mountain

Ganley Westside Imports Garber Automotive Group

Gate House, The Gates Albert, Inc. Gates-Chili High School

Geico

General Electric General Motors

**General Motors Components Holdings** 

Generations Childcare
Genesee Brew House
Genesee Global Group, Inc.
Genesee Valley Club, The
Genesee Valley Dental
Germanow-Simon Corp.
Get-it-Straight Orthodontics
Ginna Nuclear Power Plant
Girl Scouts of NYPENN Pathways

**Global Precision Products** 

Goodwill

Graham Manufacturing Greater Home Improvement

Greater Rochester International Airport

Greece Central School District Greece Ridge Fire Department

Greenhouse Café

Grossman's Bargain Outlet

Gullo Dental GW Lisk Co., Inc.

H&M Hampton Inn Happy Cloud Media Harris Corporation

Heritage Chistian Services

Hess Express
High Point University
High Sierra Pools, Inc.
Highlands at Brighton
Hillside Children's Center
Hillside Family of Agencies

Hilton Baptist Church Home Depot **Homewood Suites** 

Honeoye Falls Veterinary Center

Hoopla Frozen Yogurt Hoselton Auto Mall Hyatt Regency

IBM

Images In Dance IMAX Corp.

Inn On Broadway, The Innovative Dental Innovative Health Care ITT Goulds Pumps Janitronics, Inc. JCPenney

Jewish Home of Rochester

Jimmy John's Gourmet Sandwiches

Jines Restaurants JML Optical Industries John Vorrasi, DDS JoJo Wine Bar & Bistro

Just For Kids

Kennedy & Schum, Attorneys Kenron Industrial Air Conditioning

Kevin Poupore, DDS

Kidstart of the Arc of Livingston-

Wyoming

King Brothers Masonry Contractors, Inc.

Kiskadee Educational Technology

**Kmart** 

Knox & Sons Concessions
Kronenberger Manufacturing

LA Fitness

Lake Placid Pub & Brewery Lamborghini of Miami Landscape Renovations

Landsman Development Corporation Law Offices of Thomas A. Klonick LDA Life & Learning Services

Liberty Pumps

Lifetime Assistance, Inc.

Lily's Bistro at St. Ann's Community

Lisa's Liquor Barn

Livingston County Center for Nursing &

Rehabilitation

Livingston County Police Department

Lovin Cup

Lowe's Home Improvement Luby's Facility Service Lush Cosmetics Luxury Brands LLC

M&T Bank

MacGregor's Grill & Tap Room

Machine Craft, Inc. Machine Tool Research

Marcellus Community Childcare Center

Mark & M.E. Salon Mark J. Cohen, DDS Marketplace Mazda Mark's Pizzeria Marshall Pet Products

Marshalls

Martin P. Lubes, DDS

Mary Cariola Children's Center

Mary Kay

Maxim Healthcare McCarthy Tents & Events McCollev's Irish Pub

McDonalds **Medical Solutions** 

Medical University of South Carolina

meNu: A Design Company

Metro Circuits

Michaels Arts & Crafts Monroe #1 BOCES Monroe Ambulance

Monroe Community College Monroe Community Hospital Monroe County Library System Monroe County Parks Department Monroe County Sheriff's Office Monroe County Water Authority Monroe Extinguisher Company Mr. Dominic's on Main at the Green

Lantern Inn Mr. Shoes Pizza Mt. Hope Family Diner

Musculoskeletal Transplant Foundation

Naples Valley Dental Nazareth College Library Neal R. Levitt, DDS

Nektar

Nesco Resource

Nevada Automotive Test Center

New Deal, LLC **New York State** 

New York State Parks Department New York State Police Department Newark-Wayne Community Hospital

Next Door Bar & Grill

Nicholas H. Noyes Memorial Hospital

NOHMs Technologies Northern Air Systems Northern Pines Golf Club O'Connor Chevrolet Office of Mental Health

OfficeMax

**OKEN Heating & Air Conditioning** 

Old Fort Farms Old Navv Olive Garden, The Olive's Greek Taverna One Stop Brew Shop **Optimax Systems** 

Orafol

Orbakers Drive In

Ortho Clinical Diagnostics

Oshun Ovster Bar Ox & Stone Restaurant P & R Industries P2 Energy Solutions

Pacific Sun

Palmyra Community Center

Paris Heating & Cooling

Parkleigh Party City Paychex

Payless ShoeSource

People Inc.

Perfection Cleaning LLC

Perinton Volunteer Ambulance Corps

Petsmart

Piehler Vision Buick GMC

Pier 1

Pike Company, The

Pizza Hut Pizza Land Planet Fitness Pontillo's Pizza

Postler & Jaeckle Corp. Presto Products

PriceRite

**Professional Auto Care Pyramid Network Services** 

Q-Dental

Quality Inn & Suites

RadioShack

Radisson Hotel Rochester Riverside

Raquette Lake Camps

Residence Inn

Ridge Road Fire District

Rite Aid **RL Kistler** RocCera

Rochester Amerks

Rochester Child First Network Rochester Chiropractic Associates Rochester City School District Rochester Institute of Technology Rochester Janitorial Cleaning Service **Rochester Midland Corporation** 

Rochester/Monroe Recovery Network Rochester Museum & Science Center

**Rochester Precision Optics** 

Rochester Regional Health System Rochester Regional Health System (at

Park Ridge Hospital)

Rochester Regional Health System (at Rochester General Hospital)

Rochester Regional Health System (at

**Unity Hospital)** 

Rochester Regional Healthcare

Association

Rochester Rehabilitation Center Rocky Mountain Granite & Marble

Rohm Services Rubino's Italian Food Ruby Tuesday Rue 21

Rural/Metro Corporation Ryan Plumbing, Heating, & Fire

Protection

Sakura Japanese Steak House

Salvatore's Pizzeria

Sansone Family Dental Practice, LLP

Schneider Electric ScribeAmerica Sears

Securitas SentrySafe

Seth Phillips Landscaping, LLC

Sherwin Williams Shoe Department Shore Winds, The

Six 50 Black Oven Cooking

**Smart Watt** Smile Associates

Sodexo

Soup Spoon, The Southco, Inc.

Spencer's

Spiritus Christi Prison Outreach, Inc.

Sports Cuts

St. Ann's Community St. John Fisher College St. John's Home St. John's Meadow

St. Joseph's Imaging Associates

St. Marianne Cope Parish

St. Mary's Hospital

Starbucks Stay & Play

Sticky Lips Pit BBQ Storybook Childcare Stromboli's Restaurant

Strong National Museum of Play

Subway

Sunnyside Cycle Sales

Sunoco

**SUNY Brockport** 

**SUNY Potsdam Performing Arts Center** 

Café

SUNY University at Albany SUNY University at Buffalo

Super 8 Motel
Supercuts
Superior Group

Support Services of New York Sutherland Global Services Swagelok Western New York

Swain Resort
Syracuse University
T & T Redemption Center
Tambes Metal Products
Tammy Swales Studio
Tanning Bed, Inc.

Target

Tavern at Clover Temple Bar & Grille Texas Roadhouse

TGIFridays
Thompson Health
Tim Hortons
Tips & Toes
TJ Maxx
T-Mobile

Toddler's Workshop Tom & Nancy's Pizzeria Tops Friendly Markets Total Quality Logistics (TQL) Town of Gates Police Department Town of Gates Volunteer Ambulance Town of Greece Police Department

Town of Henrietta

Town of Henrietta Recreation

Department TR Noonan's Pub Trader Joe's

TRATA (The Restaurant at the Armory)
Trident Precision Manufacturing
Triumph Aerospace Systems - Seattle

Tyco Integrated Security

U.S. Air Force U.S. Army

U.S. Army National Guard

U.S. Army Reserve

U.S. Department of Defense U.S. Security Associates Ukrainian Federal Credit Union

Ulta Uni-Fab Unisys Unity at Home Unity Health System

Unity Hospital Unity Vascular Surgery University of Rochester Uno's Pizzeria & Grill

UPS UR Medicine

UR Medicine (at Golisano Children's

Hospital)

UR Medicine (at Highland Hospital) UR Medicine (at Strong Memorial

Hospital)
V.J. Stanley
Valentine, Inc.
Valley Cadillac
Verizon Wireless
Veterans Administration
Veterans Outreach Center

Victoria's Secret
Villa of Hope
Vision Dodge
Vision Hyundai
Visiting Nurse Service
Voestalpine Nortrak

Vredevoogd Heating & Cooling

Vuzix

Wadsworth Library

Walgreens Walmart

Washington Nationals Baseball Team

Wayne ARC

Webster Central School District

Webster Golf Club

Wegmans

WellCare Health Plans, Inc.

Wendy's West Herr Auto

Western New York Dental Group

Westfall Surgery Center White Spruce Dental Whitehouse Liquor & Wine William Dental Office William K. Chan, DMD Wilmer Associates Windsor Technology

Windstream Communications

Wine by Designs

www.ruddellshawn.wordpress

Xanterra Parks & Resorts at Yellowstone

**National Park** 

Xerox

**Yiannic Restaurant** 

YMCA of Greater Rochester Yolishous Chill & Mex Grill

**YWCA** 

graduates who are cou subsequent categories	e following pages are or nted in one category (e. (e.g., "Number Employe nat respondents reporte	g., "Number Continuing d Full-Time"). The page	to avoid presenting duplic Their Education Full-Time s facing the tables, howev w-Up Survey.	eate data. That is, e") are not counted in the ver, show all employers
v			,	

# Comparison Summary: Transfer Curriculum - A.S.

#### YEAR OF GRADUATION

	12/11/01/01/01/01/01			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	1,693	1,810	1,825	1,806
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	697	819	902	1,150
RESPONSE RATE	41%	45%	49%	64%
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	474	552	550	729
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	127	161	189	231
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	78	87	119	144
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	11	14	20	23
NUMBER OTHER*	7	5	24	23
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	453	477	619	339

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

# Addictions Counseling

## **2014 COLLEGES**

Keuka College Monroe Community College SUNY Brockport

#### **PROGRAMS**

Social Work Human Services Sociology

## **2014 EMPLOYERS**

Catholic Family Center DialAmerica Veterans Administration Wayne ARC

## **POSITIONS**

Residential Assistant Sales Agent Assistant Resident Manager

# Addictions Counseling

VE	1 D OE	CDA	DUAT	ION

	TEAT OF GRADON TON			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	16	18	29	23
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	6	7	19	12
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	4	3	10	8
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	1	2	5	1
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	1	1	1	1
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	1	1	1
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	2	1
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	6	5	7	3

\*Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education

## Addictions Counseling

This program is designed to prepare students for a future in addiction counseling after completing the baccalaureate in social work or another relevant field.

This program is designed around the 12 Core Functions designated as essential by the New York State Office of Alcohol and Substance Abuse Services and required for completion of the Credentialed Alcohol and Substance Abuse Counselor (CASAC). These core functions are addressed in six 3-credit alcohol and chemical dependency counseling classes.

# Advertising: Commercial Art

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

(Undecided) Monroe Community College Rochester Institute of Technology

#### **PROGRAMS**

Graphic Design Commercial Illustration 3D Digital Design

## **2014 EMPLOYERS**

Burger King Finger Lakes Health System Marshalls / Target Rochester Janitorial Cleaning Service Wegmans Xerox

#### **POSITIONS**

Crew Member
Housekeeper
Stockroom Clerk
Maintenance Worker
Customer Service Representative
System Key Operator

# Advertising: Commercial Art

VEA	DOD	CDA	DUAT	ION

	TEAR OF GRADOATION				
	2014	2013	2012	2011	
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	12	12	15	8	
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	6	7	4	6	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	2	5	3	3	
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	1	1	1	2	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	3	1	0	1	
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	0	0	
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	0	
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	2	3	7	1	

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

## Advertising: Commercial Art

The Advertising: Commercial Art degree prepares students interested in commercial art, commercial illustration, and media arts for further study in these areas at a four-year college or university.

## **Business Administration**

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

Ashford University Monroe Community College Oregon Institute of Technology Roberts Wesleyan College Rochester Institute of Technology

St. John Fisher College

**SUNY Brockport** 

SUNY Buffalo State College SUNY Canton SUNY Cortland SUNY Empire State College SUNY Geneseo

SUNY University at Binghamton SUNY University at Buffalo University of Central Florida Utah State University

#### **PROGRAMS**

Business Leadership Accounting

Nursing

Nursing

Organizational Management

Electrical Engineering; Finance (2); International Business; Management; Management Information Systems;

Marketing; Mechanical Engineering

Accounting (3); Business; Business Management (2); Business Management-Finance; Financial Planning;

Marketing:

Accounting (6); Accounting-Finance; Business; Business Administration (6); Business-Human Resources; Business Management-Finance; Computer Science;

Finance (4); Finance-Accounting; Healthcare

Administration; Healthcare Administration-Business

Management

Fashion & Textile Technology

Management

Sports Management

Business; Business Administration; Marketing Accounting; Business; Business Administration (2); Geography: Management & Information Systems

Economics

Business (2); Computer Science; International Business

Interdisciplinary Studies Computer Science

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

(Not Disclosed)

(Self-Employed)

Abbotts Frozen Custard

**Best Buv** 

Blue Heron Consulting Brinkman Machine & Tools

Citizens Bank City of Rochester CooperVision Delta Sonic

Dry Clean Express
Dunkin Donuts

Dunn Tower Apartments
Enterprise Finanical

Excellus BlueCross BlueShield

Fastenal FedEx

First Niagara Bank

#### **POSITIONS**

(Not Disclosed, 6); Owner; Customer Service

Representative

Child Care Center Owner

Supervisor

Home Theatre Specialist

VP of Operations (Not Disclosed) Personal Banker Dispatcher Rebate Assistant

Repate Assistant

Sales Advisor; Technician

Clerk

PM Manager

Assistant Off-Site Manager

Finance Intern

BlueCard Adjustments Operations Unit Coordinator

Sales Associate

Operations Administrative Associate

**Customer Relations Manager** 

# **Business Administration**

VEAD	OF OR	ADUAT	IONI
YFAK	UFIS	AIJUAI	ILIIV

	TEAR OF GRADUATION				
	2014	2013	2012	2011	
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	239	294	263	294	
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	85	142	132	196	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	58	89	71	131	
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	19	43	43	44	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	6	7	15	14	
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	2	1	2	
NUMBER OTHER*	2	1	2	5	
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	81	82	82	46	

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

## **Business Administration**

The Associate in Science degree in Business Administration is designed to be equivalent to the first two years of a bachelor degree program. This program is for students who are planning to transfer to a four-year college or university and would like to major in such areas as: accounting, finance, management, marketing, human resources, management information systems, and other business related fields.

# **Business Administration**

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

Gander Mountain Genesee Brew House Greenhouse Café High Sierra Pools, Inc.

Home Depot

Landscape Renovations

M&T Bank Mark's Pizzeria Marshall Pet Products Medical Solutions Monroe #1 BOCES

**New York State Police Department** 

Olive Garden

Palmyra Community Center Rochester Regional Health System Rocky Mountain Granite & Marble

Salvatore's Pizzeria

Swagelok Western New York

Swain Resort Tanning Bed, Inc.

Target

Temple Bar & Grille
Texas Roadhouse
Tops Friendly Markets
Total Quality Logistics (TQL)
Ukrainian Federal Credit Union

**UPS** 

Verizon Wireless

Webster Central School District

Wegmans

Whitehouse Liquor & Wine Windstream Communications Yellowstone National Park

#### **POSITIONS**

Cashier Server Manager Lifeguard

Flooring Specialist; Sales Representative

Landscaper Teller Manager

Administrative Assistant Home Health Aide

Paraeducator; Paraprofessional

New York State Trooper

Server Counselor Coordinator

Sales Representative

Bartender

**Customer Service Representative** 

Ski Instructor Store Manager

Sales Floor Team Member

Manager Bartender

Assistant Customer Service Manager

**Logistics Account Executive** 

Teller / Receptionist

Loader

**Customer Service Representative** 

Cleaner

(Not Disclosed); Cashier; Customer Service

Representative; Food Service Worker; Helping Hands Associate; Management Intern; Prepared Foods

Worker

Customer Service Representative / Accountant

Repair Technician Uniform Room Clerk

# Cinema & Screen Studies

2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

2014 EMPLOYERS POSITIONS

TJ Maxx Merchandise Associate

## Cinema & Screen Studies

VE/	۱D	UE	GRA	ווח	ATI	OΝ

	TEAR OF GRADOATION				
	2014	2013	2012	2011	
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	5	28	19	14	
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	1	16	10	7	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	0	11	4	4	
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	0	1	2	1	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	1	3	4	2	
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	1	0	0	
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	0	
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	1	4	4	3	

\*Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education

## Cinema & Screen Studies

The Cinema and Screen Studies Program offers a strong Liberal Arts perspective on motion picture and television history, culture, theory, and production. Students are introduced to cinema as a medium of mass communication which combines two art forms, photography and theater, to communicate powerful stories with vivid pictures and strong emotion. Students investigate cinema and television through critical studies and create images of their own through scriptwriting and introductory production opportunities. Finally, students gain an appreciation for cinema and television from a commercial standpoint since these media exist not only in the marketplace of ideas but also as end products of an industrial enterprise.

Upon completion of this degree, students are able to continue their studies at baccalaureate film or mass media degree programs where they apply what they have learned at MCC to more advanced studies in this or related fields.

# Communication & Media Arts

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

(Undecided)
Belmont University
Monroe Community College
Roberts Wesleyan College
St. John Fisher College
SUNY Brockport

SUNY Buffalo State College SUNY Fredonia SUNY University at Buffalo University of Utah

#### **PROGRAMS**

Business Administration
Audio Engineering Technology
Liberal Arts
Communication
Media & Communication (2)
Communication (2); Communication-Journalism &
Broadcasting; Health Science; Journalism; Journalism
& Broadcasting; Marketing
Journalism
Communications; Video Production
Communications

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

(Not Disclosed)
Daffies Pizza
Dunn Management Group, Inc.
McDonalds
Monroe Community College
Pizza Hut
Rubino's Italian Food
St. John's Home / Finish Line
Tops Friendly Markets
Trader Joe's
Verizon Wireless

Webster Golf Club

#### **POSITIONS**

Communications

Sales Associate
Manager
Sales Associate
Fast Food Worker
Building Services Associate
Server
Maintenance Manager
Neighborhood Specialist / Sales Associate
Pharmacy Technician
Crew Member
Customer Service Specialist
Cook

# Communication & Media Arts

VE/	۱D	UE	GRA	ווח	ATI	OΝ

	TEAN OF GRADOATION				
	2014	2013	2012	2011	
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	41	46	62	55	
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	18	15	20	36	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	16	10	9	22	
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	2	3	8	8	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	0	1	2	4	
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	0	1	
NUMBER OTHER*	0	1	1	1	
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	8	15	25	7	

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

## Communication & Media Arts

The Associate in Science degree in Communication & Media Arts emphasizes writing, speaking, and the presentation of visual information, while providing an excellent foundation in liberal arts and sciences. The communications courses focus on topics such as audience analysis, copyright laws, freedom and ethics of the press and speech, and the impact of communications technology on education, business, and the formation of public opinion. Through laboratory and studio experiences, students create publications, develop visual and broadcast information formats, and become familiar with the equipment used by communications specialists.

# Computer Information Systems

## **2014 COLLEGES**

## **PROGRAMS**

Rochester Institute of Technology SUNY University at Buffalo Management Information Systems Computer Information Systems

**2014 EMPLOYERS** 

**POSITIONS** 

Wegmans Cashier

# Computer Information Systems

VEAL	0 DE C	RADII <i>i</i>	TION
TEAL	5 WF 15	KAIJUL	

	TEAN OF GRADUATION				
	2014	2013	2012	2011	
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	3	6	5	6	
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	2	4	2	2	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	2	2	0	1	
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	0	2	1	1	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	0	0	1	0	
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	0	0	
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	0	
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	0	0	2	2	

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

## Computer Information Systems

Information systems professionals play a key and vital role in the management and growth of an organization. Through a combination of computer management and social skills, these professionals become the creative problem-solvers who define and implement the information needs of an organization and develop related organizational structures. The program develops in the students a basic understanding of computer skills and strategies to be applied to the discipline of computer information systems. The foundations are then more fully developed in a baccalaureate program in computer information systems, management information systems, telecommunications, database administration, or other computer systems curricula.

# Computer Science

## 2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

Rochester Institute of Technology Computer Science (2)

## **2014 EMPLOYERS**

(Not Disclosed) Fast Enterprises Rochester Institute of Technology Xerox

## **POSITIONS**

Electronic Sales Representative Software Implementation Consultant Notetaker Product Manager

# Computer Science

#### YEAR OF GRADUATION

	TEAN OF GRADUATION				
	2014	2013	2012	2011	
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	11	13	16	7	
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	4	6	10	5	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	1	5	8	3	
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	2	1	2	2	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	1	0	0	0	
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	0	0	
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	0	
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	4	5	5	2	

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

## Computer Science

Computer Science includes both the study of underlying theories of computing as well as the specific applications of information manipulation and problem-solving. The Computer Science program provides the first two years of instruction for students who plan to transfer to baccalaureate programs at four-year colleges. The program offers a balance of computer science, mathematics, and science courses with sufficient flexibility to accommodate a range of student career interests and the various emphases and requirements of upper division programs.

# Criminal Justice

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

Kaplan University Keuka College Monroe Community College Roberts Wesleyan College Rochester Institute of Technology St. John Fisher College **SUNY Brockport** 

**SUNY Cortland** SUNY Geneseo

SUNY University at Buffalo

#### **PROGRAMS**

Crime Scene Investigation **Criminal Justice** Paralegal **Criminal Justice** Computer Security; Sociology Criminology; Pre-Law; Sociology

Computer Information Systems; Criminal Justice (3); Criminal Justice-Forensic Science-Psychology;

Criminal Justice-Sociology (2)

Criminology Accounting

Social Science Interdisciplinary

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

Arc of Monroe

**Entercom Communications** Excellus BlueCross BlueShield

Finger Lakes DDSO First Student, Inc.

Greece Central School District / Home Depot

**Livingston County Police Department** 

Mark's Pizzeria

New York State Parks Department

**Paychex** Pizza Land

Rochester Regional Health System (at Rochester General Hospital)

Securitas

Shore Winds, The / Sodexo St. John Fisher College Toddler's Workshop U.S. Air Force

U.S. Army National Guard U.S. Security Associates

Wegmans

#### **POSITIONS**

Individual Support Specialist Inside Sales Associate Marketing Associate **Developmental Aide Bus Driver** Clerk IV / Shipping Flow Coordinator **Deputy Sheriff** Kitchen Line Cook Office Assistant **Customer Service Representative Food Preparation Worker** Security Officer

Security Officer **Certified Nursing Assistant** Housekeeper Child Care Provider **Security Forces Specialist** Intelligence Analyst Security Officer Stock Clerk

# Criminal Justice

#### YEAR OF GRADUATION

	TEAN OF GRADUATION				
	2014	2013	2012	2011	
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	61	47	54	56	
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	29	21	27	36	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	18	14	14	18	
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	8	5	7	12	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	2	2	3	5	
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	1	0	1	1	
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	2	0	
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	13	16	18	5	

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

#### **Criminal Justice**

This program provides the first two years of instruction for students who plan to transfer to a bachelor degree program at a four-year college or university. It is appropriate for students interested in advanced education to pursue a career in probation, parole, public safety, or criminal justice planning. It is also an appropriate avenue to public administration and public service degree programs.

# Diversity & Community Studies

## **2014 COLLEGES**

**PROGRAMS** 

Lemoyne College SUNY Brockport SUNY Geneseo Peace & Global Studies-Political Science Anthropology International Relations-Spanish

## **2014 EMPLOYERS**

**POSITIONS** 

Dick's Sporting Goods Tom & Nancy's Pizzeria Shoe Specialist Server

# Diversity & Community Studies

	YEAR OF GRADUATION				
	2014	2013	2012	2011	
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	5	2	2	•	
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	3	2	2	•	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	3	2	1	•	
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	0	0	1	•	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	0	0	0	•	
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	0	•	
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	•	
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	0	n	0	•	

\*Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education • First degree awarded in 2012

## Diversity & Community Studies

This is a transfer degree program for individuals seeking careers that require knowledge and skills to function in diverse settings. It is suited to those who desire employment in governmental or non-governmental organizations, in multinational corporations, and in agencies of civil society. It is an interdisciplinary program that employs the analytical frameworks of the social sciences and other disciplines of the liberal arts. The program emphasizes the application of analytical and experiential skills to real world situations.

Students have the option to choose one of five possible tracks in this degree program: African American Studies, Cultural Studies, Gender and Sexuality Studies, Global Studies, or Urban Studies

# **Engineering Science**

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

Clarkson University

Elizabethtown College Monroe Community College Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute Rochester Institute of Technology

SUNY University at Buffalo

University of Rochester

#### **PROGRAMS**

Civil Engineering; Electrical Engineering; Mechanical

Engineering (2) **Electrical Engineering Business Administration** 

Aerospace Engineering; Mechanical Engineering

Electrical Engineering (8); Mechanical Engineering (5);

Mechanical Engineering Technology

(Not Disclosed): Aerospace Engineering; Chemical

Engineering; Mechanical & Aerospace Engineering (2);

Mechanical Engineering (2)

Optical Engineering

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

(Not Disclosed)

ADS

American Flat Maintenance Bruyer Custom Building, Inc.

**Clarkson University** 

Dick's Sporting Goods

Gates Albert, Inc.

IMAX Corp.

ITT Goulds Pumps

Livingston County Ctr. for Nursing & Rehab.

**Old Fort Farms** 

Rochester Institute of Technology

Rochester Museum & Science Center

**Smart Watt** 

T & T Redemption Center

Tops Friendly Markets

Wegmans

#### **POSITIONS**

(Not Disclosed, 3); Quality Analyst

Detailer

Diesel Mechanic

Contractor

Laboratory Assistant; Work Study Student

Sales Associate General Laborer **Optics Intern** 

Manufacturing Co-Op Student

Kitchen Staff Member **Equipment Operator** 

**Electrical Engineering Lab Assistant** 

Member & Visitor Services Associate

Co-Op Student

Manager

Customer Service Representative

Customer Service Representative (2)

# **Engineering Science**

#### YEAR OF GRADUATION

	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	54	42	47	47
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	34	24	29	38
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	30	20	20	27
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	3	4	6	5
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	1	0	1	4
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	2	1
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	1
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE				
NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	13	13	12	7

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

## **Engineering Science**

The program in Engineering Science is designed for students planning a career in the engineering professions who intend to transfer to a baccalaureate program in engineering. It provides essentially the same educational experience during the first two years as that of four-year institutions and allows transfer with full junior status. In addition, the program is broadly based so as to fully prepare graduates, upon transfer, to specialize in any of the various fields of engineering such as mechanical, electrical, aerospace, chemical and biomedical.

# Fine Arts

## **2014 COLLEGES**

Nazareth College Rochester Institute of Technology SUNY Fashion Institute of Technology SUNY Plattsburgh

## **PROGRAMS**

Visual Communications Design Fine Arts Studio Fine Arts Fine Arts

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

Parkleigh Wegmans

#### **POSITIONS**

Department Manager Create-a-Cake Decorator (2)

# Fine Arts

#### YEAR OF GRADUATION

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	22	33	32	26
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	6	12	17	14
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	4	5	11	10
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	1	4	3	3
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	0	2	3	1
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	1	0	0
NUMBER OTHER*	1	0	0	0
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	4	6	6	3

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

## Fine Arts

This program is designed for students seeking to continue their education at a four-year college or university in preparation for a career in an area such as design, drawing, painting, sculpture, or art history.

### Health Studies

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

(Undecided)

Genesee Valley Educational Partnership (BOCES)

Monroe Community College

**SUNY Brockport** 

SUNY Genesee CC

SUNY University at Buffalo

#### **PROGRAMS**

Nursing

Licensed Practical Nursing Nursing (3); Pre-Pharmacy

Exercise Science; Health Science (2); Healthcare

Administration

(Not Disclosed)

Math-Education

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

(Not Disclosed)

(Private Family)

Dollar Tree

Gate House, The

Mt. Hope Family Diner

Olive Garden, The

Rochester Regional Health System

(at Rochester General Hospital)

**UR Medicine** 

**UR Medicine (at Strong Memorial Hospital)** 

Wegmans

#### **POSITIONS**

Certified Nursing Assistant / Respite Worker

**Babysitter** 

Assistant Store Manager

Line Cook Server

Server

Patient Care Technician

Administrative Assistant Ambulatory Technician

Accounting Representative

## Health Studies

VEAD	OF OR	ADUAT	IONI
YFAK	UFIS	AIJUAI	ILIIV

	YEAR OF GRADUATION				
	2014	2013	2012	2011	
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	32	20	25	14	
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	17	12	9	6	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	6	4	6	3	
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	4	3	1	1	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	5	4	2	2	
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	1	1	0	0	
NUMBER OTHER*	1	0	0	0	
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	5	6	11	2	

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

### **Health Studies**

This program prepares students for transfer to a four-year college or university that offers health-related degrees. The Health Studies program assists students interested in preparing for health careers such as community health educator, substance abuse counselor, health teacher, health care administrator, medical technician, recreation and leisure specialist, and wellness promotion specialist.

### **Human Services**

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

Keuka College Monroe Community College Nazareth College Roberts Wesleyan College SUNY Brockport

SUNY Buffalo State College SUNY Empire State College SUNY University at Buffalo

#### **PROGRAMS**

Human Services
Applied Arts
Social Work (2)
Human Services; Social Work (3)
Bilingual Education; Social Work (4); Sociology-African
American Studies
Social Work
Human Services
Social Science Interdisciplinary

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

Catholic Family Center / ABVI Goodwill 211
Center for Youth
Companion Care of Rochester
Eugenio Maria de Hostos Charter School
Finger Lakes DDSO
Heritage Christian Services / Kmart
Lifetime Assistance, Inc.
McDonalds
St. Marianne Cope Parish / Town of Henrietta
Recreation Department
Strong National Museum of Play
UR Medicine (at Strong Memorial Hospital)

Catholic Charities of Livingston County

Villa of Hope

#### **POSITIONS**

Community Support Specialist
Intensive Case Manager / Suicide Prevention Specialist
Relief Staff Member
(Not Disclosed)
Teacher's Aide
Direct Support Aide
Direct Support Staff Member / Retail Worker
Family Service Coordinator; Residential Counselor
Manager
(Not Disclosed)

Food Court Hostess Geriatric Psychiatric Specialist; Health Project Coordinator Resident Counselor

## Human Services

VEA	D UE	GRAF	шлт	ION

	TEAR OF GRADUATION				
	2014	2013	2012	2011	
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	53	54	54	47	
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	21	30	29	24	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	15	20	16	15	
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	5	9	4	3	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	1	1	6	6	
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	2	0	
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	1	0	
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	16	13	21	7	

\*Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education

### **Human Services**

The Human Services A.S. degree program prepares students to transfer and earn a baccalaureate degree in social work, human services, or a related area, by providing both professional and general education courses that parallel the first two years in a four-year institution. Students explore the helping professions in the classroom and gain practical experience through internships at area agencies.

## **Individual Studies**

### **2014 COLLEGES**

Monroe Community College Rochester Institute of Technology SUNY University at Buffalo

### **PROGRAMS**

Nutrition International Hospitality & Service Management International Studies

### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

First Transit, Inc. / First Student, Inc. Innovative Health Care SUNY University at Buffalo

### **POSITIONS**

Bus Driver Home Care Assistant Work Study Student

## Individual Studies

VEAD	OF OR	ADUAT	IONI
YFAK	UFIS	AIJUAI	ILIIV

	TEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	5	11	9	•
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	3	6	4	•
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	2	6	4	•
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	1	0	0	•
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	0	0	0	•
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	0	•
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	•
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	2	3	4	•

\*Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education • First degree awarded in 2012

### **Individual Studies**

This program is designed to provide a flexible alternative for students who have defined their academic and career goals and wish to optimize transfer. Each student enrolled in Individual Studies works with an advisor to identify and follow an articulated program, taking courses which will allow them to transfer into their chosen baccalaureate program as seamlessly as possible. Students admitted to this program must adhere to articulated transfer programs under CAPP or through a formal articulation agreement with a four-year institution.

# Information Technology

### **2014 COLLEGES**

# Rochester Institute of Technology University of North Carolina - Charlotte

### **PROGRAMS**

Information Technology (2) Software Information Systems

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

(Not Disclosed)
EFP Rotenberg LLP
H&M
Monroe Community College
Rochester Institute of Technology
Sutherland Global Services

#### **POSITIONS**

(Not Disclosed)
Data Application Specialist
Sales Advisor
Help Desk Associate
Help Desk Representative
Technical Support Manager

# Information Technology

VEA	DOD	CDA	DUAT	ION

	TEAN OF GRADOATION				
	2014	2013	2012	2011	
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	10	18	13	22	
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	6	10	5	14	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	3	7	1	10	
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	3	2	4	3	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	0	1	0	1	
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	0	0	
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	0	
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	4	5	2	6	

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education

### Information Technology

This program is designed to give students a solid foundation in information technology to foster success in obtaining a four-year degree. Students gain a background in networking, programming, database design, and website design. This program also provides the solid math background required to develop problem-solving skills.

## **International Business**

### **2014 COLLEGES**

### **PROGRAMS**

Rochester Institute of Technology SUNY Brockport International Business International Business

### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

### **POSITIONS**

(Not Disclosed) EPAM Systems McDonalds (Not Disclosed) Administrative Assistant Crew Trainer

## **International Business**

VEA	DOD	CDA	DUAT	ION

	TEAN OF GRADUATION				
	2014	2013	2012	2011	
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	9	4	5	14	
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	3	2	2	7	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	1	2	1	3	
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	2	0	0	1	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	0	0	1	3	
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	0	0	
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	0	
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	3	2	0	2	

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

### **International Business**

This program is designed to prepare students to transfer to a four-year college or university that offers majors in business, international business, marketing, economics, finance, or related areas. The curriculum provides students who are considering a career in international business, commerce, or diplomacy with a solid background in language, culture, international politics, and business. The program provides students with a better understanding of global, political, social, economic, and trade relationships by blending elements of liberal arts and business curricula.

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

(Not Disclosed)

(Undecided)

(Undisclosed Canadian college)

(Undisclosed Massage Therapy School)

Alfred University

American Military University

**American University** 

Arnot Ogden School of Radiology

**Broward College** 

California State University

Cornell University Daemen College

Eastern New Mexico University

Eastern University Eckerd University Empire Beauty School

Florida Institute of Technology

High Point University Houghton College

Isabella G. Hart School of Practical Nursing

Kaplan University Keuka College LeMoyne College Mercy College

Mercyhurst University

Metropolitan State University of Denver

Monroe 2-Orleans BOCES Monroe Community College

Moore College of Art & Design Nazareth College

Niagara University
Ohio State University
Ohio University
Paul Smith's College
Penn State University
Queens University of Charlotte

#### **PROGRAMS**

(Not Disclosed); (Undecided); Health Science; Marketing

(Undecided, 3); Sociology

Psychology Massage Therapy

Geology

Intelligence Studies-Sociology

Political Science Radiologic Technology Information Technology

Kinesiology Animal Science

Business Administration; Physical Therapy

**Communication Sciences** 

Social Work Marine Biology Cosmetology

Aeronautical Science-Flight

Journalism Biology; Education

Nursing (2)

Behavioral Psychology Business: Social Work

Accounting Exercise Science

Intelligence Studies; Psychology

Marketing & Advertising Dental Assisting; Phlebotomy

(Undecided, 2); Addictions Counseling; Advertising & Commercial Arts; Applied Science; Biology; Business Administration (4); Business Management-

Economics-Liberal Arts; Criminal Justice; Dental Assisting; Dental Hygiene (6); Early Childhood;

Electrical Engineering Technology; Emergency Medical Services; Geosciences; Health Studies (3); Human

Services (2); Humanities; Information & Network Technology; Interior Design; Liberal Arts (2); Math (2); Mechanical Engineering Technology; Medical

Assistant; Medical Laboratory Technician; Nursing (14);

Pharmacy; Physical Education Studies; Pre-Nursing (2); Pre-Pharmacy; Radiologic Technology; Visual

Communications & Arts for Graphic Design

Illustration

 $Business\ Management;\ English\ Literature;\ Information$ 

Technology; Nursing; Social Work (2)

Business; Childhood Education; Early Childhood Education

Fashion & Retail Studies

Media Production

Recreation Adventure Education-Leisure Management

Neuropsychology Environmental Studies

## Liberal Arts & Sciences - General Studies

#### YEAR OF GRADUATION

	TEAR OF GRADOATION				
	2014	2013	2012	2011	
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	1,048	1,079	1,106	1,118	
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	417	459	539	716	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	281	312	338	446	
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	72	74	96	139	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	52	63	79	100	
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	9	7	11	17	
NUMBER OTHER*	3	3	15	14	
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	273	273	391	227	

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

### Liberal Arts & Sciences - General Studies

This program is designed for students seeking a large measure of flexibility in selecting courses consistent with their individual needs and interests while simultaneously acquiring a general education foundation in the liberal arts and sciences. Students uncertain about their long-term educational and career plans often find that the General Studies program provides a valuable opportunity to explore and test their interests. Other students with special educational goals relating to either immediate employment upon graduation or further study toward a baccalaureate degree often consider this program to meet their needs.

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

Roberts Wesleyan College

Rochester Institute of Technology

Salmon University Smith College St. John Fisher College

**SUNY Alfred** 

SUNY Brockport

SUNY Buffalo State College SUNY Canton SUNY College of Env. Science & Forestry SUNY Cortland SUNY Empire State

SUNY Erie CC SUNY Fashion Institute of Technology SUNY Finger Lakes CC SUNY Fredonia

#### **PROGRAMS**

(Not Disclosed); Adolescent Education-Special Education; Art-Photography; Business-Liberal Arts; Communication; Economics-Criminal Investigation; Education; Education-Math; Health Administration; Healthcare Management; Healthcare; Math; Nursing (5); Organizational Management (2); Psychology; Religion & Philosophy

(Not Disclosed); Advertising & Public Relations; Applied Statistics; ASL Interpreting (2); ASL Interpreting-Psychology; Biomedical Sciences; Business Management; Computing Security; Diagnostic Medical Sonography; Echocardiography; Hospitality; Hospitality & Service Management; Media Arts & Technology; Nutrition Management (2); Psychology (2)

Science Math

Biology (3); Business Management; Chemistry; Chemistry-Pharmacy; English; English-Legal Studies; History; Legal Studies-History; Nursing (13); Pharmacy (3); Political Science; Psychology

Construction Management Engineering; Veterinary Technology

(Not Disclosed, 2); Accounting; Anthropology; Art;
Arts for Children; Athletic Training-Kinesiology;
Biology-Medical Technology; Business; Business
Administration; Chemistry-Biology; CommunicationMarketing; Computer Information Systems; Criminal
Justice (3); English (3); English Literature; EnglishCreative Writing; English-Education; Environmental
Biology; Environmental Science; Exercise SciencePhysical Therapy; Finance (2); Fine Arts; Geology;
Health & Wellness; Health Administration (2); Health
Science (2); History (4); International Studies-Political
Science; Liberal Studies; Marketing; Nursing; Political
Science; Psychology (13); Psychology-Sociology;
Recreation & Leisure Studies; Social Work (10);
Sociology (3); Sport Management (3); Studio Art

Education; Psychology (2); Social Work

**Business Administration** 

Sustainable Energy Management; Conservation Biology

Athletic Training-Psychology

Business Finance; Business Management-Economics-Liberal Arts; Human Services; Psychology (2)

Dental Laboratory Technology

Fashion Merchandising Management

Accounting

Communications-Public Relations; Psychology; Public Relations

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

**SUNY Geneseo** 

SUNY Morrisville SUNY Oneonta SUNY Oswego SUNY Potsdam SUNY Purchase

SUNY University at Albany SUNY University at Binghamton

SUNY University at Buffalo

SUNY University at Stony Brook Syracuse University Trocaire College University of Central Florida University of Nevada at Las Vegas University of Rochester

University of South Florida University of Texas at San Antonio

#### **PROGRAMS**

Biochemistry; Business Administration (2); Chemistry; Childhood Special Education; Clinical Psychology; Communication; Education; History (2); Philosophy; Physical Therapy Assisting; Pre-Pharmacy; Psychology (2); Psychology-Sociology; Sociology-Pre-Medicine

Nursing

Biology (3); Child & Family Studies; Music Cognitive Science; German; Marketing Environmental Studies; Psychology

Liberal Studies: Arts

Science

Biochemistry; Biological Anthropology; Biology (4);

**Business Administration** 

Anthropology; Business Administration; Communication

(2); Geology; Nursing; Occupational Therapy; Psychology (2); Speech & Hearing

Physics; Sociology

Sociology Nursina

**Public Relations** 

Hospitality Management-Dance Production Management Brain & Cognitive Science-Psychology; Film & Media; Nursing; Philosophy-Anthropology; Philosophy-

**International Relations** 

(Not Disclosed); Biomedical Science

Kinesiology

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

(Not Disclosed)

(Private Family)
(Self-Employed)
(Undisclosed Bakery)
(Undisclosed Law Firm)
(Undisclosed Pet Store)
(Undisclosed Restaurant)

Adirondack Park Visitor Interpretive Center /

Raquette Lake Camps ADT Security Systems Airway Taxi Company Aladdin's Natural Eatery

Aldi

American Campus Communities Angus House & Lounge

Anthony L. Jordan Health Center

Applebee's

Auntie Anne's Pretzels

#### **POSITIONS**

(Not Disclosed, 19); Cashier; Child Care Worker; Customer Service Representative (2); Drafter; Hairstylist; Janitor; Research & Development Assistant; Research Assistant; Residential Manager; Server

Nanny (3)

Freelance Consultant Bakery Associate Foreclosure Assistant Sales Associate

Server

Summer Camp Counselor

**Customer Service Representative** 

Taxi Driver Server Associate

**Community Assistant** 

Server Receptionist

(Not Disclosed); Assistant Manager

Baker

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

AutoZone

Avon Nursing Home / Finger Lakes DDSO

**Baden Street Settlement** 

Bare Minerals Barnes & Noble

Bassett Medical Center Bath & Body Works Beechwood Nursing Home

**Best Buy** 

Big Apple Deli Products

Billy's Inn BJ's Brew House Body Spa & Salon Brite Starr Cleaning

**Brown Shoe Company** 

**Burger King** 

Canandaigua National Bank

Cash for Cans
CDS Monarch
Char Steak & Lounge
Charlie Riedel's Restaurant
Children's Center of Brighton
Churchville Chili Family Medicine
City of Rochester Library System

CJ's Pub & Grill

Cobblestone Creek Country Club Computer Works Pro, Inc. Conesus Lake Nursing Home

**Cornell University** 

Cottage Grove Memory Care Country Club Car Wash Country Club of Rochester Crabtree & Evelyn

Cracker Barrel Restaurant Crouse Community Center

CVS

CVS / Planet Fitness

Daystar for Medically Fragile Children Delmonico's Italian Steakhouse

Delta Sonic Denny's

Dick's Sporting Goods

Disney World

DivineWerx Wellness & Day Spa

Dorschel Automotive Drake Memorial Library

DSS, Inc. DTZ-UGL Dunkin Donuts

Easter Seals at the Kessler Center

eFollette

#### **POSITIONS**

Sales Representative/Driver

Certified Nursing Assistant / Direct Support Assistant

After School Staff Member

Sales Associate Associate; Bookseller

Nurse's Aide

Associate; Co-Manager Certified Nursing Assistant Sony Expert Associate

Laborer

Server / Bartender

Server Stylist

> Carpet Cleaner Sales Associate Food Service Worker

**Customer Service Representative** 

Associate

Resident Manager; Support Specialist (2)

Floor Manager Counter Server Teacher Technician Library Page Bartender / Cook

Server / Bartender / Assistant Manager

Computer Repair Technician Certified Nursing Assistant

Farm Worker Resident Aide Car Wash Attendant

Bartender

**Customer Service Representative** 

Hostess; Server Unit Helper Shift Supervisor

Pharmacy Technician / Customer Service Representative

Teacher's Aide Hostess

**Customer Support Assistant** 

Server

Footwear Associate

Culinary Assistant Cook 2 / Intern; Merchandiser

Esthetician

Impression Management Associate

Library Loan Clerk Pre-Press Manager

Custodian

Assistant Manager Teaching Assistant Bookstore Associate

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

**Encore Salon Essential Payments** 

Excellus BlueCross BlueShield

Express

Fastrac Markets

FedEx Friendly's Gate House. The Gates-Chili High School

Geico

Genesee Valley Club, The Germanow-Simon Corp. Get-it-Straight Orthodontics

Goodwill

**Greece Central School District** Grossman's Bargain Outlet

Happy Cloud Media Harris Corporation

Heritage Christian Services **High Point University** Highlands at Brighton Hillside Family of Agencies Honeove Falls Veterinary Center

Hoopla Frozen Yogurt

IBM

Images In Dance Inn On Broadway, The Janitronics, Inc. **JCPenney** 

Jewish Home of Rochester

Jimmy John's Gourmet Sandwiches

Jines Restaurants

Kennedy & Schum, Attorneys **Knox & Sons Concessions** Kronenberger Manufacturing

LA Fitness

Landsman Development Corporation

Lifetime Assistance, Inc. Lisa's Liquor Barn

Lowe's Home Improvement

**Lush Cosmetics** Luxury Brands LLC

MacGregor's Grill & Tap Room

Marcellus Community Childcare Center

Mark & M.E. Salon McColley's Irish Pub

McDonalds

Monroe Community College

Monroe Community College / Lovin Cup Monroe County Library System

**POSITIONS** 

Cosmetologist Sales Specialist

Document Specialist Coordinator; Research Analyst

Retail Associate

**Customer Service Representative** Operations Administrator I Ice Cream Manager / Server

Line Cook Lifequard Insurance Agent Dining Room Manager Quality Control Inspector

Orthodontic Laboratory Technician

Floor Manager

Special Education Monitor; Teaching Assistant

Sales Associate

Internet Media Consultant **Engineering Specialist** 

Direct Support Professional (3)

Student Worker Nurse's Assistant Youth Care Professional Veterinary Technician

Supervisor **Project Manager Dance Teacher** 

Server Cleaner Intern

Hospitality Assistant

Driver Busser

Administrative Assistant

Manager

**CNC** Machine Operator Day Care Worker Maintenance Worker

Community Living Instructor (2)

Sales Associate

Customer Service Associate; Retail Associate

Sales Ambassador Implementation Analyst

Server (3) Teacher Cosmetologist Bartender

Customer Service Representative; Manager Resident Assistant; Student Aide; Student Aide /

Community Assistant; Student Ambassador; Tutor (2);

AV Tech Support Specialist / Server

Clerk

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

Monroe County Parks Department Mr. Dominic's at the Green Lantern Inn

Nektar New Deal, LLC New York State NOHMs Technologies

OfficeMax

**OKEN Heating & Air Conditioning** 

Old Navy

Olive Garden, The Olive's Greek Taverna Orbakers Drive In

Ortho Clinical Diagnostics

Pacific Sun Panera

Payless ShoeSource Pike Company, The

Pizza Land

Quality Inn & Suites

Rite Aid

Rochester Amerks / Big M Grocery Rochester Child First Network Rochester Chiropractic Associates Rochester City School District Rochester Institute of Technology

Rochester Regional Health System (at Rochester

General Hospital)

Rochester Regional Health System (at Unity Hospital)

**Ruby Tuesday** 

Rural/Metro Corporation

Ryan Plumbing, Heating, & Fire Protection

Schneider Electric ScribeAmerica

Sears SentrySafe

Seth Phillips Landscaping, LLC Six 50 Black Oven Cooking

Sports Cuts St. John's Home

St. Joseph's Imaging Associates

St. Mary's Hospital Sticky Lips Pit BBQ

Subway

Subway / Spencer's SUNY Brockport

SUNY Potsdam Performing Arts Center Café

SUNY University at Buffalo Support Services of New York

Syracuse University

T-Mobile

#### **POSITIONS**

Laborer Server Server

Assistant Manager Resident Aide Laboratory Technician Retail Sales Associate

Retail Sales Associate Administrative Assistant Sales Associate

Cook; Server Dishwasher Server

Laboratory Technician Assistant Manager Associate Trainer Sales Associate

Intern

Food Service Worker

Night Auditor

Pharmacy Technician

Assistant Equipment Manager / Deli Clerk

Substitute Receptionist Paraprofessional

Communication Assistant; Student Worker / Intern Hemodialysis Technician; Patient Care Technician;

Radiologic Technologist Pharmacy Technician

Server; Servers Assistant / Servers Assistant Trainer

**EMT** 

Office Manager Dispatcher Chief Scribe

Appliance Sales Associate

Wellness Coach Manager Server

**Assistant Manager** 

Certified Nursing Assistant; LPN Patient Intake Coordinator

Nurse Hostess Server

Sales Associate

Administrative Assistant; Help Desk Assistant; Work

Study Student

Barista

Office Assistant
Professional Fundraiser

Clerk

Franchise Owner

**2014 EMPLOYERS** 

**Tambes Metal Products** 

Target

Target / CVS

**TGIFridays** 

Thompson Health

**Tim Hortons** 

Tips & Toes / Rochester Regional Health System

(at Rochester Gen. Hospital)

Tom & Nancy's Pizzeria

Top's Friendly Markets / Garber Automotive

**Tops Friendly Markets** 

Tops Friendly Markets / (Undisclosed Gas Station) / Applebees

Town of Henrietta

Trader Joe's

TRATA (The Restaurant at the Armory)

Tyco Integrated Security

U.S. Army

U.S. Army Reserve

U.S. Security Associates

Unity at Home / Subway

Unity Health System

Unity Vascular Surgery

University of Rochester

Unos Chicago Grill

**UR Medicine** 

UR Medicine (at Highland Hospital)

UR Medicine (at Strong Memorial Hospital)

UR Medicine / Delta Sonic

Valentine, Inc.

Verizon Wireless / G4S Secure Solutions

Victoria's Secret

Villa of Hope

Vision Dodge

Visiting Nurse Service

Walgreens

Walgreens / Paychex

Walmart

Washington Nationals Baseball Team

Wegmans

Wegmans / Old Navy Wegmans / (Private Family) WellCare Health Plans, Inc.

Wendy's

**POSITIONS** 

Sheet Metal Worker

Retail Associate; Sales Representative

Sales Floor Representative / Pharmacy Technician

Server

**Processing Technician** 

Customer Service Representative; Supervisor

Nail Technician / Patient Care Technician

Server

Grocery Clerk / Office Clerk

Butcher; Customer Service Representative; Produce

Department Clerk (2)

Deli Worker / Attendant / Hostess

Code Enforcement Associate

**Crew Member** 

Server

**Database Administrator** 

Airborne Infantryman; Geospacial Engineer

Military Police Officer

Security Guard

Home Health Aide / Sandwich Artist

Medical Clerk

Medical Records Clerk

Cashier

Bartender

Ambulatory Clinical Technologist III; Collections Specialist

/ HVAC Technician; LPN; Patient Care Technician

Patient Care Technician

Ambulatory Technician; Ambulatory Technologist;

Material Processing Specialist Catering Assistant / Delta Technician

Laborer

Sales Associate / Security Officer

Sales Associate District Manager Parts Delivery Driver

Home Health Aide Beauty Advisor

Customer Service Representative / Digital Photo Specialist

Photo Manager

Office Assistant Intern

Baker; Cashier; Customer Service Representative (2); Deli Worker (2); Department Manager; Floral & Produce Clerk; Front End Cashier; Grocery Clerk; Installation Support Specialist; Military Police Officer; Pharmacy Technician (3); Preparation Cook; Prepared Foods

Worker; Scaler

Food Service Worker / Sales Representative

Pharmacy Technician / Nanny Senior Benefits Consultant

Cashier

## Liberal Arts & Sciences - General Studies

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

West Herr Auto Windsor Technology Wine by Designs / One Stop Brew Shop Xerox YMCA of Greater Rochester

YMCA of Greater Rochester / People Inc. / Ambit Energy / www.ruddellshawn.wordpress.com / YWCA

#### **POSITIONS**

(Not Disclosed)
Accountant
Wine Maker / Clerk
Technical Support Specialist
Assistant Teacher; Child Care Provider; Lifeguard; Summer
Camp Counselor
Front Desk Worker / Case Worker / Blogger / Cook

### Liberal Arts & Sciences - Science

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

D'Youville College Monroe Community College Nazareth College Rochester Institute of Technology St. John Fisher College

SUNY Brockport SUNY Geneseo

SUNY University at Binghamton SUNY Upstate Medical University

#### **PROGRAMS**

(Not Disclosed); Pharmacy Chemical Engineering

Biology Biotechnology

Pharmacy; Psychology

Computer Information Systems; Environmental Sciences

Biology Chemistry

Cardiovascular Perfusion

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

(Not Disclosed)
CVS
Fresenius Medical Care
Heritage Christian Services
Mr. Shoes Pizza
Target / Petsmart
TJ Maxx

### **POSITIONS**

(Not Disclosed)
Pharmacy Technician
Patient Care Technician
Day Habilitation Manager
Line Cook
Sales Associate
Sales Representative

## Liberal Arts & Sciences - Science

VEA	DOD	CDA	DUAT	ION

- I				
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	216	37	25	23
	-	-		_
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	15	23	15	15
NOWIDER REST ONDING TO SORVET	10	23	10	13
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	12	20	13	13
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	2	2	2	2
		_	_	
NUMBER CONTINUES THEIR EDUCATION / FMARLOVER RART TIME	_			
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	1	0	0	0
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	1	0	0
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	0
NOMBEROTHER	U	U	U	U
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE				
NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	6	11	9	6

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

### Liberal Arts & Sciences - Science

The program in the Liberal Arts & Sciences - Science provides the first two years of preparation for students who plan to transfer and earn a baccalaureate degree in biology, chemistry, environmental science, geosciences, physics, or another career area such as medicine or pharmacy for which good science preparation is needed. The various concentrations within this program identify course sequences that facilitate transfer to upper division colleges and universities.

## **Mathematics**

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

Cornell University
Monroe Community College
Rochester Institute of Technology
SUNY Brockport
SUNY Polytechnic Institute
SUNY University at Albany
University of Rochester

### **PROGRAMS**

Biological Sciences
Business Administration
Electrical Engineering; Mechanical Engineering
Computer Science
Civil Engineering
Math
(Not Disclosed)

### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

Dorschel Toyota Farmers Insurance Nevada Automotive Test Center SUNY University at Albany University of Rochester Uno's Pizzeria & Grill

### **POSITIONS**

Greeter
Insurance Agent
Automotive Performance Engineering Co-Op Student
Math Tutor
Tutor
Server

## **Mathematics**

VE	1 D OE	CDA	DUAT	ION

	TEAR OF GRADOATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	13	15	10	5
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	9	5	9	3
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	6	4	8	3
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	1	1	0	0
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	2	0	0	0
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	1	0
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	0
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	3	8	1	2

• First degree awarded in 2011.

### Mathematics

Students who plan to transfer and earn a baccalaureate degree with a major in mathematics for preprofessional preparation for careers as mathematics teachers, industrial mathematicians, computer scientists, professional actuaries and the like may wish to earn the A.S. degree in Mathematics.

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

# Office Administration & Management

2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

2014 EMPLOYERS POSITIONS

NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE

NUMBER OTHER\*

NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)

# Office Administration & Management

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	2	1	1	1
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	0	1	0	0
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	0	0	N.A.	N.A.
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	0	0	N.A.	N.A.
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	0	1	N.A.	N.A.
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	N.A.	N.A.

0

1

\*Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education

N.A.

N.A.

N.A.

0

### Office Administration & Management

The Office Technology degree provides office administration training with in-depth computer software skills. This degree supports the certification programs of the IAAP (International Association of Administrative Professionals).

# Performing Arts - Music

### **2014 COLLEGES**

Mansfield University Monroe Community College Nazareth College SUNY Oneonta

### **PROGRAMS**

Music
Electrical Engineering
Music Composition
Music Industry-Mass Communications

### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

(Not Disclosed) Hess Express RadioShack

### **POSITIONS**

Store Support Specialist Sales Associate Sales Associate

# Performing Arts - Music

VEA	DOD	CDA	DUAT	ION

	TEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	10	6	10	8
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	5	3	6	4
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	4	1	2	3
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	0	2	2	1
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	1	0	1	0
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	0	0
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	1	0
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	2	1	3	2

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

## Performing Arts - Music

This program is designed for students who are planning to continue their education in music at a four-year college.

# Physical Education Studies

2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

Syracuse University Physical Education-Sports Management

2014 EMPLOYERS POSITIONS

McDonalds Shift Manager

# Physical Education Studies

VEAL	0 DE C	RADII <i>i</i>	TION
TEAL	5 WF 15	KAIJUL	

	TEAR OF GRADOATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	3	13	15	12
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	1	7	7	6
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	1	6	6	6
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	0	1	1	0
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	0	0	0	0
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	0	0
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	0
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	2	4	5	3

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

### Physical Education Studies

This program is designed to prepare students to transfer to a four-year college that offers majors in physical education, physical studies, sports studies, or a related area. Students may choose to specialize and seek a career in fitness, sports rehabilitation, education, business, or other related opportunity.

## **Public Relations**

### **2014 COLLEGES**

Roberts Wesleyan College Rochester Institute of Technology SUNY Fredonia University of Massachusetts

### **PROGRAMS**

Management Communications Public Relations Business Management

### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

(Not Applicable) Girl Scouts of NYPENN Pathways Wegmans Yolishous Chill & Mex Grill

### **POSITIONS**

Freelance International English Teacher Summer Camp Counselor Customer Service Representative Cashier / Social Media Manager

## Public Relations

#### YEAR OF GRADUATION

	TEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	7	10	8	6
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	5	5	5	3
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	4	4	4	0
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	0	1	0	2
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	1	0	0	0
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	1	0
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	1
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	1	2	3	1

\*Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education

### **Public Relations**

The Public Relations program is designed to prepare students for transfer to a four-year college or university that offers programs in public relations, communications, and mass media. The curriculum provides a foundation in liberal arts and a background in communication theory, media writing, and public relations. The program will enable students to better understand the role of public relations today in business, government, education and non-profit organizations.

# Sport Management

2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

2014 EMPLOYERS POSITIONS

# Sport Management

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	3	•	•	•
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	0	•	•	•
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	0	•	•	•
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	0	•	•	•
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	0	•	•	•
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	•	•	•
NUMBER OTHER*	0	•	•	•
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	3	•	•	•

\*Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education
• First degree awarded in 2014

### Sport Management

The sport management program covers the first two years of a bachelor's degree in sport management, sport science or a related field. Students take specialized sport management courses from seasoned faculty who have years of experience in the sport management industry. They also get workplace experience in sport management via internships with Rochester's top pro sport organizations, including the Red Wings and Rhinos. The sport management associate degree helps students build toward a career in fields such as: sport business and marketing, athletic administration, major and minor league sport operations, facility and event management, sport promotion, equipment development and retail.

Credits from the program transfer directly to top-notch bachelor's degree programs. Students satisfy many of the requirements for a sport management bachelor degree, taking courses in sport-related subjects such as: fitness, sport science, health and wellness, and outdoor education.

In addition, the program introduces students to business fundamentals such as accounting, marketing, and human resources. When students complete the associate degree and prepare to transfer into a four-year program, they're already about halfway to a bachelor's degree.

## Theatre Arts

2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

Nazareth College Musical Theatre

2014 EMPLOYERS POSITIONS

Starbucks / Nazareth College Library Barista / Library Research Assistant

## Theatre Arts

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	3	1	•	•
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	1	0	•	•
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	1	0	•	•
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	0	0	•	•
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	0	0	•	•
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	•	•
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	•	•
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	0	0	•	•

\*Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education
• First degree awarded in 2013

#### Theatre Arts

There are two options for the Theatre Arts program:

**Performance Option:** This program of study is designed for students who plan to transfer and earn the baccalaureate degree with a major in theatrical performance or technical theatre. The program is balanced between courses providing general theatre knowledge and those designed to develop a particular theatrical skill. A variety of theatrical shows at the college provides students with opportunities to participate in the performance and production of a theatrical show for a public audience.

**Technical Theatre**: This program of study is designed for students who plan to transfer and earn the baccalaureate degree with a major in theatrical performance or technical theatre. The program is balanced between courses providing general theatre knowledge and those designed to develop a particular theatrical skill. A variety of theatrical shows at the college provides students with opportunities to participate in the performance and production of a theatrical show for a public audience.

# Comparison Summary: Transfer Curriculum - A.A.

#### YEAR OF GRADUATION

		I LAII OI GI	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	69	98	102	134
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	32	64	46	81
	02	01	10	01
RESPONSE RATE	400/	CE0/	4 E 0/	CO0/
NESPUISE NATE	46%	65%	45%	60%
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	23	46	36	64
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	6	11	2	6
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	3	3	6	7
				•
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	2	2	0
NOWIDER AVAILABLE FOR LIVII COTVICTO	U	۷	2	U
NUMBER OTHER*	0	2	0	4
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE				
NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	19	23	43	37
				l

 $<sup>{\</sup>it *Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education}.$ 

## Liberal Arts & Sciences - Adolescence Education

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

### **PROGRAMS**

SUNY Brockport SUNY Geneseo SUNY Oswego SUNY University at Buffalo English; English-Education English-Adolescence Education Adolescent Education History

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

#### **POSITIONS**

Acropolis Family Restaurant American Roofing Co. P2 Energy Solutions Target Walgreens Wegmans Server Roofer Field Technician Cart Attendant Customer Service Associate Barista

## Liberal Arts & Sciences - Adolescence Education

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	17	19	24	42
NOWIDER RECEIVING DECKES	17	เย	24	43
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	6	13	15	27
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	5	11	12	22
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	1	2	2	1
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	0	0	0	3
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	1	0
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	1
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	6	4	6	12

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

#### Liberal Arts & Sciences - Adolescence Education

This program is designed to support and encourage progress toward a baccalaureate degree in NYS teacher certification for students interested in pursuing teaching as a career. The Liberal Arts & Sciences Adolescence Education degree is specifically for students interested in teaching grades 7 through 12.

This course of study provides students with the opportunity to experience the basic fundamentals of teaching in the classroom, while studying various integral aspects of the profession. It also provides students with a balance of coursework between completing Education classes, General Education requirements, and pursuing courses within their selected academic major.

MCC students also have the opportunity to apply for membership into Pi Lambda Theta, the International Honor Society and Professional Association in Education. MCC is the first community college in the nation invited to join this honor society.

## Liberal Arts & Sciences - Childhood Education

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

Ashford College Boyce College Medaille College Roberts Wesleyan College

**SUNY Brockport** 

**SUNY Geneseo** 

SUNY University at Buffalo

#### **PROGRAMS**

**Business Administration** 

**Global Studies** 

Early Childhood & Childhood Education; Education Adolescent Education-Special Education; Childhood

Education

Childhood Education; Health Science; Inclusive

**Adolescent Education** 

Childhood Education-Special Education (2)

**Childhood Education** 

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

(Not Disclosed)
(Private Family)
Childtime Learning Centers
Fibertech Networks
Generations Childcare
Just For Kids
Mary Kay
Rochester City School District
Shoe Department
Stay & Play
UR Medicine
Victoria's Secret

#### **POSITIONS**

Café Manager Nanny Lead Teacher

**Customer Care Coordinator** 

Assistant Teacher Team Leader

**Independent Beauty Consultant** 

Teaching Assistant Retail Associate After School Counselor Ambulatory Technologist

Sales Associate

NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE

NUMBER OTHER\*

NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)

## Liberal Arts & Sciences - Childhood Education

YEAR OF GRADUATION NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT U 

### Liberal Arts & Sciences - Childhood Education

This program is designed to support and encourage progress toward a baccalaureate degree in NYS teacher certification for students interested in pursuing teaching as a career. The Liberal Arts & Sciences Childhood Education degree is specifically for students interested in teaching grades one through six.

This course of study provides students with the opportunity to experience the basic fundamentals of teaching in the classroom, while studying various integral aspects of the profession. It also provides students with a balance of coursework between completing Education classes, General Education requirements, and pursuing courses within the students' selected academic major.

MCC students also have the opportunity to apply for membership into Pi Lambda Theta, the International Honor Society and Professional Association in Education. MCC is the first community college in the nation invited to join this honor society.

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

# Liberal Arts & Sciences - Early Care

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

#### **PROGRAMS**

**SUNY Geneseo** 

Early Childhood & Childhood Education; Early Childhood Education-Special Education

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

#### **POSITIONS**

Kidstart of the Arc of Livingston-Wyoming Wegmans

Substitute Preschool Teacher Cashier

## Liberal Arts & Sciences - Early Care

NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE

NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)

#### YEAR OF GRADUATION 2014 2012 2011 2013 NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES 5 7 17 13 NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY 2 10 0 7 NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME 2 2 7 N.A. NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME 0 3 N.A. 2 NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME 0 0 2 N.A. NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT 0 0 N.A. 0 NUMBER OTHER\* 0 0 N.A. 1

2

7

3

6

### Liberal Arts & Sciences - Early Care

This program is designed to support and encourage progress toward a baccalaureate degree in NYS teacher certification for students interested in pursuing teaching as a career. The degree is specifically for students interested in teaching infants through second grade.

This course of study provides students with the opportunity to experience the basic fundamentals of teaching in the classroom, while studying various integral aspects of the profession. It also provides students with a balance of coursework between completing Education classes, General Education requirements, and pursuing courses within the students' selected academic major.

MCC students also have the opportunity to apply for membership into Pi Lambda Theta, the International Honor Society and Professional Association in Education. MCC is the first community college in the nation invited to join this honor society.

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

## Liberal Arts & Sciences - Humanities & Social Sciences

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

(Undecided)
Monroe Community College
SUNY Brockport
SUNY Geneseo
SUNY University at Buffalo

#### **PROGRAMS**

Peace & Conflict Studies (Undecided) Psychology (2); Sociology; Theater Economics; English International Studies

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

City of Rochester
DialAmerica
JoJo Wine Bar & Bistro
Rochester Midland Corporation
SUNY University at Buffalo
Wadsworth Library / Cracker Barrel
Wilmer Associates

#### **POSITIONS**

Senior Recreation Assistant Sales Associate Back Server Administrative Specialist Work Study Student Library Page / Server Bartender

## Liberal Arts & Sciences - Humanities & Social Sciences

VEAD	OF GRAD	MOLTALIA
IEAD	UFUINAL	JUALIUN

	TEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	25	30	32	20
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	9	17	13	12
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	7	12	9	10
NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	1	0	0	1
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION / EMPLOYED PART-TIME	1	3	3	0
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	2	1	0
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	1
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	8	7	15	6

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

### Liberal Arts & Sciences - Humanities & Social Science

This program provides the ten SUNY General Education Knowledge and Skills area desirable for transferring to a SUNY four-year college or university for a liberal arts major.

This degree typically interests students who are planning on earning a Bachelor of Arts or Bachelor of Sciences degree in disciplines such as: English, philosophy, anthropology, history, political science, sociology, and psychology.

# Comparison Summary: Career Curriculum - A.A.S.

#### YEAR OF GRADUATION

		TEAN OF UN	ADUATION	
	2014	2012	2011	2010
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	716	686	758	749
	710	000	730	743
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	354	354	428	513
RESPONSE RATE	49%	52%	56%	69%
	43 /0	JZ /0	30 /0	03 /0
TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	214	224	259	307
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	187 (87%)	203 (91%)	219 (85%)	249 (81%)
110111211111101111111111111111111111111	107 (07 /0)	203 (31 /0)	213 (03/0)	243 (01 /0)
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	54	54	67	85
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	69	46	68	77
	03	40	00	11
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	17	22	24	32
NUMBER OTHER*	0	8	10	12
	U	0	10	12
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE				
NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	47	59	98	52

 $<sup>{\</sup>color{red}^*} \textit{Includes those with undecided plans for employment or furthering education}.$ 

## Accounting: General

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

Advanced Business Computers of America Arc of Monroe Paychex Rochester Regional Health System (at Rochester General Hospital) Rohm Services

#### **POSITIONS**

Account Specialist Finance Assistant Payroll Specialist Financial Representative

Accounts Payable Clerk Production Associate

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

Xerox

Roberts Wesleyan College SUNY Brockport SUNY Empire State College Monroe Community College

#### **PROGRAMS**

(Undecided) Accounting Business Management-Accounting Mechanical Technology

## Accounting: General

	YEAR OF GRADUATION				
	2014	2013	2012	2011	
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	25	33	26	30	
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	9	21	18	19	
TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	4	14	11	13	
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	4 (100%)	13 (93%)	10 (91%)	8 (62%)	
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	3	12	10	6	
MEDIAN SALARY	**	\$40,467	\$29,500	\$30,000	
SALARY RANGE	* *	\$20,000 to 70,000	\$10,800 to 35,000	\$18,000 to 34,000	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	1	2	3	1	
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	2	3	1	4	
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	2	1	3	1	
NUMBER OTHER*	0	1	0	0	
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	1	2	2	2	

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### Accounting: General

This degree provides students with a strong foundation in management accounting principles, including cost accounting and taxation. Graduates are usually responsible for keeping records of daily financial transactions, making journal entries, and creating balance sheets and reports. Advanced education combined with experience enables individuals to move into more responsible positions such as accountants and auditors, and to specialize in areas such as taxation, investments, costs, budgeting, or internal auditing.

# Apprentice Training - Automotive

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

#### BMW of Bridgewater, NJ **Bob Johnson Chevrolet** Cavallaro-Neubauer Chevrolet

Doan Automotive East Avenue Automotive East Avenue Liquor Store Evergreen Landscape Farnsworth Chevrolet **Ganley Westside Imports** 

Hoselton

Marketplace Mazda O'Connor Chevrolet Piehler Vision Buick GMC **Professional Auto Care** Rural/Metro Corporation

Valley Cadillac Vision Hyundai

#### **POSITIONS**

Technician Automotive Technician Service Technician **Automotive Technician** Gas Attendant Sales Associate Supervisor Automotive Mechanic

**Express Technician Automotive Technician** Technician

**Automotive Technician Automotive Technician** 

**Owner Paramedic** 

**Automotive Technician** 

Parts Puller

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

Ohio Technical College St. John Fisher College SUNY Oswego

#### **PROGRAMS**

Auto-Diesel Finance

**Vocational Technical Training** 

NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)

## Apprentice Training - Automotive

**YEAR OF GRADUATION** 2014 2013 2012 2011 34 NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES 37 41 34 NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY 18 14 20 25 TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME 14 11 14 21 NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD 13 (93%) 10 (91%) 13 (93%) 86 (18%) NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES 9 12 6 11 MEDIAN SALARY \$28,340 \$30,000 \$25,000 \$25,000 \$20,800 \$20,800 \$18,000 \$17,000 SALARY RANGE to 75,000 to 64,480 to 35,000 to 75,000 NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME 3 2 0 2 NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME 1 0 3 2 NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT 0 3 1 0 NUMBER OTHER\* 0 0 0 0 NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE

4

2

2

### Apprentice Training - Automotive

1

The Apprentice Training - Automotive program combines on-the-job training with classroom instruction to prepare students for careers as automotive technicians. As the automotive industry advances with sophisticated technology and responds to the needs and demands of consumerism and legislation, employment opportunities are increasing for technicians, that is, technicians who are more highly skilled than mechanics of the past. There are also opportunities in management for those who are interested.

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

# Apprentice Training: Machine Trades

#### 2014 EMPLOYERS

#### **POSITIONS**

**Trident Precision Manufacturing** 

CNC Turning Programmer / Set-Up Operator

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

#### **PROGRAMS**

Monroe Community College

Mechanical Technology

# Apprentice Training: Machine Trades

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	1	3	1	1
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	1	2	1	0
TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	1	2	1	N.A.
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	1 (100%)	2 (100%)	1 (100%)	N.A.
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	1	1	0	N.A.
MEDIAN SALARY	**	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
SALARY RANGE	**	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	0	0	0	N.A.
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	0	0	0	N.A.
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	0	N.A.
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	N.A.
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	0	0	0	N.A.

N.A. - Information Not Available.

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

# Apprentice Training: Machine Trades

This program compliments apprentice training by adding theoretical learning in the technologies to the applied learning received on the job. To be eligible for this program, students must be an apprentice or journeyman in the machine trades under the auspices of an appropriate apprenticeship training program.

# Biotechnology

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

Maxim Healthcare McCarthy Tents & Events Perfection Cleaning LLC PriceRite Southco, Inc.

#### **POSITIONS**

Home Health Aide Crew Leader Cleaner Meat Clerk Powder Coating Technician

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

### **PROGRAMS**

Rochester Institute of Technology SUNY Brockport

Biotechnology Biology

# Biotechnology

<b>.</b>	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	11	10	9	14
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	6	7	4	10
TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	2	1	3	1
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	0 (0%)	1 (100%)	1 (33%)	1 (100%)
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	N.A.	1	1	0
MEDIAN SALARY	N.A.	**	**	**
SALARY RANGE	N.A.	**	**	**
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	2	4	1	5
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	1	2	0	0
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	1	0	0	2
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	2
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	1	1	2	1

N.A. - Information Not Available.

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### Biotechnology

Biotechnology emphasizes the bioanalytical techniques and materials that are basic to the commercial development of useful products from biological systems and microorganisms. This course of study is recommended for students who wish to prepare for immediate employment in the field of biotechnology and have a strong interest in biology, biochemistry, or applied genetics.

# Clinical Laboratory Technician / Medical Laboratory Technician

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

**POSITIONS** 

ACM Medical Laboratory

Nicholas H. Noyes Memorial Hospital

**UR Medicine** 

UR Medicine (at Strong Memorial Hospital)

Medical Laboratory Technician

Clinical Laboratory Technician; Medical Laboratory

Technician

Medical Laboratory Technician

Laboratory Technician; Specimen Receiving Technician

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

**PROGRAMS** 

**SUNY Brockport** 

Medical Technology

## Clinical Laboratory Technician / Medical Laboratory Technician

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	15	•	•	•
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	7	•	•	•
TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	5	•	•	•
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	5 (100%)	•	•	•
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	5	•	•	•
MEDIAN SALARY	\$37,440	•	•	•
SALARY RANGE	\$33,862 to 40,000	•	•	•
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	1	•	•	•
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	0	•	•	•
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	1	•	•	•
NUMBER OTHER*	0	•	•	•
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	0	•	•	•

First degree awarded in 2014.

## Clinical Laboratory Technician / Medical Laboratory Technician

Monroe Community College offers the only clinical laboratory technician associate degree program in the Rochester area. This two-year degree program, housed in the biology department, offers outstanding career training in lab tech skills and technologies. Students get a practical, hands-on education in medical laboratory procedures, while gaining valuable field experience in various clinical lab settings. The program enables students to: develop clinical lab tech skills, pass professional licensing exams, add work experience and references to your resume, and compete for medical lab technician and clinical lab technician jobs

The degree provides students with a practical education in medical laboratory procedures. They have coursework in math, data recording, laboratory analysis, medical computer applications, and written/oral communication. In addition, the degree covers medical subjects such as: hematology, microbiology, immunology, serology, clinical chemistry, and urinalysis.

While earning their associate degree, students train to be a clinical laboratory technician in many types of laboratory settings including hospitals, reference testing labs, and nonprofit organizations such as the Red Cross.

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

# Computer Information Systems

2014 EMPLOYERS POSITIONS

Champion Windows Target Unisys Installer Cart Attendant Level One Technician Call Center Agent

2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

# Computer Information Systems

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	13	9	11	5
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	3	4	8	3
TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	2	4	4	2
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	1 (50%)	3 (75%)	4 (100%	2 (100%)
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	1	2	4	2
MEDIAN SALARY	**	**	**	**
SALARY RANGE	**	**	**	**
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	0	0	0	1
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	1	0	2	0
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	1	0
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	1	0
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	0	1	1	0

N.A. - Information Not Available.

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### Computer Information Systems

The degree in Computer Information Systems prepares students for a computing career that requires on-the-job computer utilization. The program emphasizes applications programming and requires a moderate level of mathematics, including statistics and college algebra.

# Computer Systems Technology

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

**POSITIONS** 

Avon Central School District Kiskadee Educational Technology Monroe Community College

Computer/Network Technician Chief Technical Officer Technical Assistant

**2014 COLLEGES** 

**PROGRAMS** 

**SUNY Brockport** 

**Computer Science** 

## Computer Systems Technology

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	8	5	11	13
	0	3		10
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	3	3	8	10
TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	1	1	4	7
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	1 (100%)	1 (100%)	4 (100%)	6 (86%)
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	0	1	4	2
MEDIAN SALARY	**	**	**	**
SALARY RANGE	**	**	**	**
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	1	0	1	2
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	1	0	0	0
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	2	2	1
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	1	0
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	0	0	2	0

\*Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.
\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

## Computer Systems Technology

The Computer Systems Technology A.A.S. degree program is tailored to meet the growing demand for individuals with the diverse knowledge to maintain, service, evaluate and utilize increasingly sophisticated microprocessor and minicomputer systems. In addition to a strong electronics curriculum, students take specialized courses in computer technology. Students study the analysis and design of electronic circuits, computer logic, computer architecture, and the fundamentals of computer programming. Specific training is provided in: electronic instrumentation, troubleshooting and debugging techniques, computer peripherals, computer maintenance and fault diagnosis, and high-level and assembly language programming.

# Construction Technology

### 2014 EMPLOYERS POSITIONS

Apex Building Supply Foreman Tops Friendly Markets Manager

#### 2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

SUNY College of Env. Science & Forestry

Sustainable Construction Management

## Construction Technology

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	12	17	20	14
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	3	8	10	10
TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	2	2	8	8
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	1 (50%)	1 (50%)	5 (63%)	6 (75%)
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	1	0	4	5
MEDIAN SALARY	**	N.A.	**	\$25,000
SALARY RANGE	**	N.A.	**	\$16,000 to 38,000
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	1	3	0	2
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	0	2	0	0
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	1	1	0
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	1	0
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	0	0	3	2

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### Construction Technology

All students entering the Construction Technology Department share a common curriculum in their first year. In their second year, they may choose to focus their coursework on highways and structures, environmental, or construction technology. Students are given sufficient familiarity with all specialities and the opportunity to specialize in a given area where they may seek immediate employment and possibly certification.

Those who choose Construction Technology are part of a team responsible for the coordination and implementation of a construction project. Some of the duties include cost estimating, project management, and project scheduling. This specialization combines a knowledge of core courses such as structural design, concrete design, and surveying, and expands on them to include their applications in the construction field.

## Criminal Justice

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

(Not Disclosed)
(Private Family)

City of Rochester Police Department

**Clifton Land Company** 

Home Depot

**Kmart** 

Mary Cariola Children's Center

Pontillo's Pizza / Stromboli's Restaurant / Sunoco

Super 8 Motel

Town of Gates Police Department

Wegmans

#### **POSITIONS**

Security Officer

**Babysitter** 

Public Safety Aide

Electrician

Freight Associate

Cashier

Teacher's Aide

Counter Person / Delivery Driver / Associate

Front Desk Associate

Police Clerk

Coordinator

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

#### (Undecided)

Keuka College

Rochester Institute of Technology

SUNY Brockport SUNY Oswego

#### **PROGRAMS**

(Undecided)

Criminal Justice

Criminal Justice
Criminal Justice (2)

Criminal Justice

## Criminal Justice

NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT

NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)

NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE

NUMBER OTHER\*

2014 2013 2012 2011 NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES 44 48 55 56 NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY 13 15 26 38 TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME 5 6 12 18 NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD 2 (40%) 3 (50%) 4 (33%) 7 (39%) NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES 2 2 3 5 <del>\* \*</del> **\*** \* **\*** \* MEDIAN SALARY \$45,000 \$18,720 SALARY RANGE <del>\*</del> \* <del>\* \*</del> **\*** \* to 75,000 NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME 4 8 9 12 NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME

4

0

0

7

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education. \*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

1

0

0

6

4

0

1

9

8

0

0

6

**YEAR OF GRADUATION** 

#### **Criminal Justice**

This program is designed to meet the community's need for highly trained law enforcement professionals who have the knowledge, skills, and attitude to respect the rights of both the crime victim and the law violator; to safeguard life and property to maintain peace; and to protect the constitutional rights of all people. The Criminal Justice field offers men and women a variety of challenging career opportunities in public and private service at the national, state, and local levels. Twenty- and twenty-five year retirement programs in the field further multiply opportunities for the job entrant. Most law enforcement agencies are Civil Service, with written examinations used as a basis for employment. Further, they have stipulated physical and moral standards. For the college educated person, more opportunities are open for employment.

## Dental Hygiene

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

(Undisclosed Dental Practice)

Anthony Mesolella, DDS / Neal Levitt, DDS

**Aspen Dental** 

Cellura Dental

Cianciola & Beach Periodontal Group

Dr. Diane Evans

Genesee Valley Dental

Get-it-Straight Orthodontics / Monroe Community College

Gullo Dental

Innovative Dental

Mark J. Cohen, DDS Naples Valley Dental

Q-Dental

Q-Dental / Drs. Halik & Foster Family Dental

Sansone Family Dental Practice, LLP

White Spruce Dental

#### **POSITIONS**

Dental Hygienist (2)

Dental Hygienist / Receptionist / Business Practice

Management Associate

**Dental Hygienist** 

**Dental Hygienist** 

Registered Dental Hygienist

Dental Hygienist

Dental Hygienist

Dental Hygienist / Clinical Assistant

Dental Hygienist

**Dental Hygienist** 

Registered Dental Hygienist

Registered Dental Hygienist / Dental Assistant

Dental Hygienist (3) Dental Hygienist

Dental Hygienist

**Dental Hygienist** 

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

Monroe Community College

**SUNY Brockport** 

#### **PROGRAMS**

(Not Disclosed)

Health Science; Health Studies

NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE

NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)

## Dental Hygiene

**YEAR OF GRADUATION** 2014 2013 2012 2011 NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES 30 29 42 31 NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY 20 16 26 22 TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME 9 7 16 9 NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD 9 (100%) 7 (100%) 16 (100%) 9 (100%) NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES 6 5 13 8 MEDIAN SALARY \$52,000 \$56,160 \$46,500 \$48,000 \$41,600 \$52,000 \$24,000 \$40,000 **SALARY RANGE** to 62,400 to 60,000 to 56,000 to 60,000 NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME 1 0 1 0 NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME 9 7 8 12 NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT 2 1 1 1 NUMBER OTHER\* 0 0 0 0

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

0

1

0

0

### Dental Hygiene

The Dental Hygiene program prepares students for careers in preventive dentistry through clinical services and dental health counseling. Working under the supervision of a dentist, the hygienist assists the dentist and patient in providing dental health information and performing preventative dental treatments. Graduates of the program often find employment in private dental offices, clinics, and community health agencies.

# Electrical Engineering Technology

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

Best Buy Classic Automation Harris Corporation Metro Circuits Southco, Inc.

#### **POSITIONS**

Sales Associate Electronics Technician Test Engineering Technician CAM Technician Engineering Technician

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

Monroe Community College SUNY Empire State College

#### **PROGRAMS**

Construction Technology Electrical Technology

## Electrical Engineering Technology

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	6	14	11	11
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	5	11	8	10
TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	4	7	6	7
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	4 (100%)	7 (100%)	6 (100%)	7 (100%)
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	2	6	5	3
MEDIAN SALARY	**	\$36,300	\$42,500	**
SALARY RANGE	**	\$27,000 to 48,000	\$23,000 to 60,000	**
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	0	2	1	2
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	1	1	0	1
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	1	0	0
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	1	0
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	0	0	1	0

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

#### **Electrical Engineering Technology**

The electronics curriculum is designed to provide technical depth and breadth, and general education in support of the dynamic field of electronics. Students in this program spend over 400 classroom hours learning how to analyze and design a wide variety of electronic circuits and systems. They also log over 500 hours of laboratory time in which they become proficient in the use of industrial-grade equipment that includes: VOM, DVM, dual-trace storage oscilloscope, current probe, logic probe, logic analyzer (7D01), spectrum analyzer, and signature analyzer.

## EMS: Paramedic

2014 EMPLOYERS POSITIONS

Greece Ridge Fire Department Firefighter

2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

## EMS: Paramedic

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	3	2	4	7
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	1	1	3	6
TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	1	1	3	5
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	1 (100%)	1 (100%)	3 (100%)	4 (80%)
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	0	1	2	2
MEDIAN SALARY	**	**	**	**
SALARY RANGE	**	**	**	**
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	0	0	0	1
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	0	0	0	0
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	0	0
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	0
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	1	0	0	0

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

**EMS:** Paramedic

This Associate in Applied Science degree is intended for those interested in preparing for the highest level of emergency medical service care - paramedicine. The program includes classroom, hospital clinical hours and field internships. Upon completion of the program, graduates are eligible to sit for the New York State Health Department certification examination.

# Entrepreneurial & Applied Business Studies

### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

### **POSITIONS**

Ashley Furniture LDA Life & Learning Services Paris Heating & Cooling St. John's Home Guest Services Associate Medical Liaison Director of Marketing Dining Service Worker

### **2014 COLLEGES**

#### **PROGRAMS**

Roberts Wesleyan College

Organizational Management

# Entrepreneurial & Applied Business Studies

**YEAR OF GRADUATION** 2014 2013 2012 2011 NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES 11 12 14 18 NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY 9 7 4 13 TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME 2 2 5 8 NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD 0 (0%) 5 (100%) 2 (100%) 7 (88%) NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES 2 0 2 4 \* \* \*\* \*\* MEDIAN SALARY <del>\* \*</del> SALARY RANGE <del>\*</del> \* NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME 0 1 3 2 NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME 2 0 3 2 NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT 0 0 1 1 NUMBER OTHER\* 0 1 0 0 NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE) 0 0 1 1

> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education • First degree awarded in 2010

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

## Entrepreneurial & Applied Business Studies

This program develops the skills and knowledge needed by students who plan to start their own business ventures, work in a family business, expand their present business, or seek employment in a small business after receiving their Associates degree. The core courses within this degree provide students with a solid base of business, personal, analytical, and problem-solving skills. Additionally, this program provides basic knowledge in accounting, law, marketing, management, and customer service.

# Fire Protection Technology

### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

(Undisclosed School)

Carmax

City of Rochester Fire Department

Cloisters, The

King Brothers Masonry Contractors, Inc.

Monroe Ambulance

Monroe Extinguisher Company

Ridge Road Fire District

#### **POSITIONS**

Cook

Detailer

Fire Lieutenant; Firefighter

Cook

Laborer EMT

EM I

Fire Suppression Technician

Firefighter / EMT / Fire Investigator

### **2014 COLLEGES**

(Not Disclosed) SUNY Empire State College

SUNY Jefferson CC

### **PROGRAMS**

(Not Disclosed)

**Emergency Management (2)** 

Paramedic

## Fire Protection Technology

		YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011	
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	21	27	31	24	
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	11	13	16	15	
TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	7	8	11	13	
	,	J	11	10	
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	5 (71%)	6 (75%)	7 (64%)	9 (69%)	
NOMBERTAND FERDERING FOR EATHER STEEL THE THEFTEE	3 (7170)	0 (73/0)	7 (04/0)	3 (03 /0)	
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	4	2	0	-	
NUIVIDEN NEFUNTINU SALANIES	4	3	6	5	
MEDIAN GALADY	V V		40-0-0	40- 000	
MEDIAN SALARY	**	**	\$35,250	\$35,000	
			\$9,888	\$24,000	
SALARY RANGE	**	**	to 80,000	to 45,000	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	1	3	4	1	
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	2	1	1	1	
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	1	1	0	0	
	•	•	J		
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	0	
··	U	U	U	U	
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE		A	11	0	
NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	2	4	11	2	

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### Fire Protection Technology

The Fire Protection Technology program is designed to explore the scientific techniques that may be applied to the practice of fire protection, fire prevention, and fire extinguishment. The objective of the curriculum is to prepare students to meet the challenges of our modern technological society. This challenge may appear in the form of hazardous chemicals and processes, modern urban problems affecting our inner cities, or an array of fire hazards. Employment opportunities may be found in both industry and commerce as fire protection specialists, industrial inspectors for both public and private agencies, or other diversified occupations, such as safety specialists or emergency medical technicians.

# Health Information Technology/Medical Records

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

Aaron Manor

Medical University of South Carolina Rochester Regional Health System

Rochester Regional Health System (at Rochester General Hospital)

Rochester Regional Health System (at Unity Hospital)

Rochester Rehabilitation Center

Thompson Health

UR Medicine (at Highland Hospital)

Westfall Surgery Center

#### **POSITIONS**

Health Information Technician

Medical Records Specialist

Access Associate; HIM Coder / Tumor Registrar

**Unit Secretary** 

**Documentation & Reimbursement Coordinator** 

Transcriptionist / HIM Clerk

Patient Registration Representative

Patient Registration Associate; Unit Secretary

Office Support Specialist

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

#### **PROGRAMS**

# Health Information Technology/Medical Records

**YEAR OF GRADUATION** 2014 2013 2012 2011 NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES 23 19 17 20 NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY 12 11 11 16 TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME 8 9 8 12 NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD 7 (88%) 9 (100%) 7 (88%) 10 (83%) NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES 6 8 6 8 MEDIAN SALARY \$31,200 \$31,000 \$33,500 \$31,200 \$27,830 \$19,760 \$28,000 \$25,000 SALARY RANGE to 39,458 to 50,000 to 52,000 to 63,000 NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME 0 0 1 2 NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME 3 1 2 1 NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT 0 1 1 0 NUMBER OTHER\* 0 0 0 1 NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE) 2 0 0 0

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

## Health Information Technology/Medical Records

Health Information Technicians are professionals who are trained and skilled in the technical aspects of preparing, analyzing, and preserving health information used for patient care, assessment of quality health care, and financial, legal and research activities. Accredited technicians are employed in managerial or technical capacities in the health information departments of hospitals, health clinics, and long term and other health care facilities.

# Heating, Ventilation & Air Conditioning Technology

### 2014 EMPLOYERS POSITIONS

(Not Disclosed)
Airquip Heating & Cooling
Buckingham Properties
Kenron Industrial Air Conditioning

Northern Air Systems

RL Kistler V.J. Stanley

Vredevoogd Heating & Cooling

HVAC Technician
Service Technician I
Building Mechanic
Entry-Level Service Technician
HVAC System Assembly Technician
HVAC Apprentice
Service Technician
Service Technician

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

Monroe Community College Rochester Institute of Technology

### **PROGRAMS**

HVAC; Solar Thermal Technology Electrical Engineering

# Heating, Ventilation & Air Conditioning Technology

YEAR OF GRADUATION

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	19	28	30	27
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	13	11	20	20
TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	8	5	15	16
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	8 (100%)	3 (60%)	12 (80%)	13 (81%)
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	6	2	10	8
MEDIAN SALARY	\$34,320	**	\$32,500	\$31,200
SALARY RANGE	\$24,960 to 74,000	**	\$21,000 to 60,000	\$7,634 to 42,000
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	0	1	2	0
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	0	2	1	2
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	5	2	1	1
NUMBER OTHER*	0	1	1	1
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	0	4	0	0

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### Heating, Ventilation & Air Conditioning Technology

This program prepares students for a career in the HVAC industry in such positions as field service technician, construction field estimator, service representative, systems detailer/designer, and sales representative. Emphasis is placed on the practical application of HVAC systems. This program also benefits people who are already employed in the field and desire advancement.

## Hospitality Management

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

Adams Mark Afni, Inc.

Best Western Plus Bob Johnson Chevrolet Country Club of Buffalo DelMonte Hotel Group

**Dollar General** 

Ellwanger Estate Bed & Breakfast Greater Rochester International Airport

Hampton Inn Homewood Suites Hyatt Regency

Jewish Home of Rochester Lake Placid Pub & Brewery

Lily's Bistro at St. Ann's Community

Mr. Shoe's Pizza Next Door Bar & Grill Northern Pines Golf Club Ortho Clinical Diagnostics Ox & Stone Restaurant

Radisson Hotel Rochester Riverside

Residence Inn

Sakura Japanese Steak House

Soup Spoon, The St. John Fisher College Tavern at Clover / Wegmans

TR Noonan's Pub Wegmans

Wegmans / Oshun Oyster Bar

#### **POSITIONS**

Front Desk Supervisor

**Customer Service Representative** 

Front Desk Associate Laboratory Attendant

Pantry Chef Front Desk Clerk Assistant Manager Assistant Innkeeper

**Customer Service Representative** 

Front Desk Agent Front Desk Agent Front Office Supervisor Culinary Assistant

Server Bistro Lead Manager Cook 2

General Manager

Administrative Assistant Intern

Pastry Chef

Front Desk Agent; Maitre D' Front Desk Associate

Manager Server Housekeeper

Line Cook / Prepared Foods Clerk

Server

Front End Coordinator (Not Disclosed)

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

(Not Disclosed)

Monroe Community College

Niagara University

Paul Smith's College Penn State University

Rochester Institute of Technology

SUNY Brockport

SUNY Buffalo State College

SUNY Delhi

University of Central Florida

#### **PROGRAMS**

(Not Disclosed)

Business Administration; Nursing; Small Business

Management

Hospitality Management; Hospitality-Travel & Tourism;

**Tourism Management** 

Hotel, Resort, & Tourism Management

**Hospitality Management** 

International Hospitality & Service Management

Recreation & Leisure Studies Hospitality Administration Hospitality Management Hospitality Management

## Hospitality Management

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	69	52	67	53
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	31	22	35	36
TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	18	12	15	8
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	17 (94%)	11 (92%)	12 (80%)	7 (88%)
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	14	9	8	5
MEDIAN SALARY	\$20,800	\$23,920	\$25,500	\$21,000
SALARY RANGE	\$12,720 to 28,080	\$19,700 to 35,000	\$13,000 to 44,762	\$15,000 to 24,000
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	11	5	12	15
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	2	5	8	8
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	0	2
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	3
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	3	4	8	4

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

### Hospitality Management

The curriculum emphasizes a broad base of industry skills such as technical knowledge, communication and customer relations skills, and creative problem-solving. Cooperative Education provides work-based experience to expand students' learning opportunities.

The program prepares students for a wide variety of career opportunities within the hospitality industry. Such career choices include, but are not limited to: culinary arts, food service administration, supermarket management, health care and nutrition, hotel technology, golf management, travel and tourism, and physical fitness technology.

Graduates of the Hospitality Management program often begin their careers as manager trainees or supervisors. With experience, they qualify for such positions as Restaurant Manager, Caterer, Sous Chef, Front Office Manager, Convention Sales Representative, Meeting Planner, Tour Operator, Tourism Consultant, Gold Facilities Manager, and Manager of Physical Fitness Facility, Health Club or Spa. Transfer and 2+2 programs are available in all areas.

Note: This program is made up of the formerly individual A.A.S. degree programs of Hotel Technology, Food Services Administration, and Travel & Tourism.

## **Human Services**

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

(Not Disclosed)
Baird Nursing Home
ETS Staffing
Heritage Christian Services
Hillside Family of Agencies
Hoselton Auto Mall
Rochester/Monroe Recovery Network
Spiritus Christi Prison Outreach, Inc.
St. John's Home
Sutherland Global Services
Verizon Wireless
Veterans Outreach Center

#### **POSITIONS**

(Not Disclosed)
Activities Assistant
Builder
Residential Counselor
Direct Support Professional
Inventory Clerk
Peer Leader
Per Diem Case Manager
Certified Nursing Assistant
Proactive Churn Manager
Call Center Representative
Program Specialist
Health Safety Advocate

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

**YWCA** 

Monroe Community College

Nazareth College Roberts Wesleyan College SUNY Brockport

#### **PROGRAMS**

Addictions Counseling (3); Direct Disability Services; Early Childhood Education; Human Services; Liberal Arts & Sciences Health; Social Work

Human Services-Business Administration Criminal Justice; Human Services; Social Work

## **Human Services**

NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT

NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)

NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE

NUMBER OTHER\*

**YEAR OF GRADUATION** 2014 2013 2012 2011 NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES 45 37 58 49 NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY 19 18 23 31 TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME 5 6 12 13 NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD 3 (60%) 5 (83%) 11 (92%) 9 (69%) NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES 5 8 3 3 \*\* MEDIAN SALARY \*\* \$33,300 \$25,500 \$22,000 \$12,000 **SALARY RANGE \*** \* to 30,000 <del>\*</del> \* to 40,000 NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME 6 5 8 5 NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME 8 5 3 7

0

0

5

0

0

18

1

1

5

5

1

7

#### **Human Services**

This program prepares students for employment in agencies, schools, and centers that value paraprofessionals with a combination of college course work and human services field experience. Human Services graduates assist professionals in all kinds of positions where people help people. These include community and social welfare agencies, mental health and social agencies, community organizations, habilitation and rehabilitation agencies, day care centers and nursery schools, and geriatric services.

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

# Interior Design

### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

(Not Disclosed) (Undisclosed Restaurant) Finger Lakes Gaming & Race Track

Home Depot Pier 1

Sherwin Williams / (Private Family)

Wegmans

### **POSITIONS**

(Not Disclosed, 2)

Server Groomer Designer

Sales Associate Designer / Nanny

Food Service Worker

### **2014 COLLEGES**

### **PROGRAMS**

Ohio State University Ontario College of Art and Design University Rochester Institute of Technology Villa Maria College Interior Design Environmental Design Interior Design (2) Interior Design

## Interior Design

NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT

NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)

NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE

NUMBER OTHER\*

**YEAR OF GRADUATION** 2014 2013 2012 2011 NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES 13 13 18 25 NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY 9 3 9 13 TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME 2 1 1 6 NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD 1 (100%) 2 (100%) 1 (100%) 2 (33%) NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES 1 1 1 1 <del>\*</del> \* \*\* MEDIAN SALARY \*\* \*\* **SALARY RANGE \*** \* NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME 5 1 4 4 NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME 3 0 3 3

0

0

2

\*Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.
\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

1

0

3

0

0

4

0

0

2

### Interior Design

This degree program prepares students to begin a career in interior design. Graduates of the program often choose to pursue careers in design-related industries, furniture, and display design or sales. The home furnishings and commercial retail sectors also provide unlimited opportunities.

# Mechanical Technology

### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

Dorschel Toyota General Motors Components Holdings Ortho Clinical Diagnostics Presto Products U.S. Army / (Undisclosed Contract Business)

### **POSITIONS**

Automotive Technician Manufacturing Engineer Co-Op Student Service Engineer Mechanical Engineering Technician Squad Leader / Laborer

### **2014 COLLEGES**

Monroe Community College Rochester Institute of Technology

### **PROGRAMS**

Individual Studies Mechanical Engineering Technology

## Mechanical Technology

0,					
	YEAR OF GRADUATION				
	2014	2013	2012	2011	
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	15	20	16	14	
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	6	14	7	9	
TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	4	10	4	7	
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	2 (50%)	9 (90%)	3 (75%)	6 (86%)	
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	1	6	3	2	
MEDIAN SALARY	**	\$42,500	**	**	
		\$20,000			
SALARY RANGE	**	to 53,000	**	**	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	1	4	2	2	
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	0	0	1	0	
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	1	0	0	0	
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	0	
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE					
NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	1	5	5	2	

\*Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.
\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### Mechanical Technology

The Mechanical Technology program prepares students for challenging careers in mechanical design. The mechanical designer requires knowledge in many areas including mechanical drafting, computer-aided drafting and design, machine shop, robotics, and machine components. This program provides a thorough understanding of these concepts as they apply to today's high technology. In particular, the drafting and design courses emphasize the national standards for drafting and geometric dimensioning and tolerancing.

## Nursing

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

(Not Disclosed)

Albany Medical Center

**Chandler Regional Medical Center** 

Ginna Nuclear Power Plant Hillside Children's Center

Lifetime Assistance, Inc. Monroe Community Hospital

Musculoskeletal Transplant Foundation

Office of Mental Health

Rochester Regional Health System

Rochester Regional Health System (at Park Ridge Hospital)

Rochester Regional Health System (at Rochester

General Hospital)

Rochester Regional Health System (at Unity Hospital)

St. Ann's Community

**UR Medicine** 

UR Medicine (at Golisano Children's Hospital)

UR Medicine (at Highland Hospital)

UR Medicine (at Strong Memorial Hospital)

UR Medicine / Monroe Ambulance

#### **POSITIONS**

(Not Disclosed, 2); Front Desk Associate; RN (2)

RN RN

Nuclear Security Officer Direct Support Professional

RN RN

Tissue Recovery Specialist

RN

RN (17); RN - Staff I; RN / Registered Dietitian / Certified

Diabetes Educator; Staff I RN

Staff I RN

Clinical Nurse; Clinical Nurse I; Nurse; RN (16)

Care Assistant; LPN; RN (7); RN - Staff 1

RN Staff Nurse

Level I ED Nurse; Operating Room Nurse; RN (3); Staff RN

RN RN RN (4)

RN / Paramedic

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

(Not Disclosed)

(Undecided) Keuka College

Liberty Online

Monroe Community College / Keuka College

Penn State University Roberts Wesleyan College

Rochester Institute of Technology

St. John Fisher College SUNY Brockport

SUNY Delhi

University of Rochester

University of Rochester / Monroe Community College

#### **PROGRAMS**

Nursing

Nursing

Nursing

Nursing Nursing

Nursing

Nursing

Physician's Assistance-Biomedicine

Nursing

Business Administration; Nursing (15)

Nursing (2) Nursing (3)

Nursing

## Nursing

YEAR	0F	GRAI	DUAT	ION
------	----	------	------	-----

		YEAR OF GR	ADUATION	
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	140	100	104	101
MONIDER RECEIVING DEGREES	143	133	134	131
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	81	91	88	100
	-	-		
TOTAL FARMOVER FILL TIME				
TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	68	79	73	82
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	64 (94%)	79 (100%)	72 (99%)	81 (99%)
	07 (37 /0)	73 (100 /0)	72 (33 /0)	01 (33 /0/
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	60	62	64	60
MEDIAN SALARY	<b>#40.000</b>	<b>640.020</b>	<b>#44.000</b>	<b>#40.000</b>
WILDIAN SALATT	\$48,000	\$48,620	\$44,000	\$48,000
	\$32,000	\$26,000	\$34,000	\$35,000
SALARY RANGE	to 65,000	to 68,640	to 60,000	to 70,000
	,		,	
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FILL TIME				•
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	3	1	1	0
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	8	7	9	8
·	U	,	J	0
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	2	2	3	9
NUMBER OTHER*	n	2	2	1
HOMBER OTHER	0	Z	Z	ı
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE				
NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	7	5	3	3
La contraction of the contractio				

 $<sup>\</sup>hbox{* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education}.$ 

### Nursing

The Nursing program prepares qualified men and women for entry into professional nursing practice. Upon completion of the program, graduates are eligible for admission to the NCLEX-RN (National Council Licensure Examination for Registered Nurses). Graduates find themselves well prepared for and successful on these examinations: year after year, 96% to 99% of them pass the licensing examination the first time they take it. Graduates of the program are employed in a variety of health care settings in the Rochester area and in other parts of the country. Many graduates have completed or are working toward higher degrees in nursing.

# Office Technology

### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

ADP/Sutherland Global Services Crest Manor Living & Rehabilitation Center Rochester City School District Rochester Regional Healthcare Association UR Medicine (at Strong Memorial Hospital) Walmart

### **POSITIONS**

Order Expeditor
Office Management
Paraprofessional
Program Support Specialist
Outpatient Access Associate
Cashier

### **2014 COLLEGES**

### **PROGRAMS**

## Office Technology

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	10	17	12	17
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	7	10	8	10
TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	6	4	3	7
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	4 (67%)	4 (100%)	3 (100%)	6 (86%)
	. (01 /0/	1 (10070)	2 (100)0)	C (CC /C/
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	3	3	3	5
	0	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	J
MEDIAN SALARY	**	<del>* *</del>	<del>* *</del>	\$31,000
SALARY RANGE	**	**	**	\$18,000
OALAIII IIANGE				to 40,000
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	0		2	
NOWIDER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FOLL-TIME	0	1	2	I
NUMBER EMPLOYER / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART TIME		_	_	
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	0	1	1	0
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	1	4	2	1
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	1
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE				
NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	1	1	1	0

\*Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.
\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### Office Technology

The widespread use of automated equipment is changing the role of the secretary in the modern office. Today, secretaries are frequently asked to combine word processing skills with traditional tasks such as typing, transcribing, handling correspondence, scheduling appointments, and maintaining files. In some settings, secretaries may perform such specialized work as drafting reports, researching and writing documents, bookkeeping, operating high tech equipment, supervising other employees or managing other minor administrative tasks. MCC's Office Technology programs are designed to provide students with the skills needed for employment in today's high technology office environments and in specific settings. Specialized courses combined with a foundation in communications give students the edge in the job market after graduation.

Note: The Legal Office Administrative Assistant program part of the Office Technology is being deactivated.

# Optical Systems Technology

### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

(Not Disclosed) Arnold Magnetic Technologies Bristol Instruments Exelis

Garber Automotive Group JML Optical Industries Optimax Systems

Rochester Precision Optics

Vuzix

### **POSITIONS**

Engineering Technician
Corporate System Administrator
Electro-Optics Technician
Optical Integrated Technician
Sales & Leasing Consultant
Optical Technician
Optical Technician
Lens Fabrication Tech 2

Lens Fabrication Tecl Optical Technician

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

Monroe Community College

#### **PROGRAMS**

(Undecided); Information Security

## Optical Systems Technology

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	14	4	3	1
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	9	2	1	1
TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	8	2	1	1
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	7 (88%)	2 (100%)	1 (100%)	1 (100%)
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	7	2	1	0
MEDIAN SALARY	\$41,600	**	**	N.A.
SALARY RANGE	\$28,808 to 44,096	**	**	N.A.
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	0	0	0	0
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	1	0	0	0
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	0	0
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	0
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	1	1	1	0

N.A. - Information Not Available.

\*Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### Optical Systems Technology

The Optical Systems Technology curriculum offers a unique, comprehensive program which prepares graduates for work in new, rapidly expanding technologies combining optics with electronics, mechanics, and photographic processes. Optical system technicians work with scientists and engineers in research, development, design, production, quality control, test and evaluation of optical components and systems as well as sales and service. Optical Technology is very important to such activities as the space program, astronomy, laser applications, fiber optics, and the search for solar and other new sources of energy.

## **Precision Machining**

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

(Not Disclosed)
Alton Manufacturing

Arnold Magnetic Technologies

Bausch & Lomb
Brach Machine, Inc.
Field & Stream
FTT Manufacturing
General Electric

Global Precision Products Graham Manufacturing

Liberty Pumps

**General Motors** 

Machine Tool Research

 ${\tt Optimax} \; {\tt Systems} \\$ 

Orafol

P & R Industries Sunnyside Cycle Voestalpine Nortrak

#### **POSITIONS**

(Not Disclosed) Engineering Technician Manufacturing Clerk

Optical Tool Machinist (Apprentice)

CNC Machinist Firearms Technician

Machinist CNC Machinist

Design Release Engineer Assistant

Machinist

Radial Drill Machinist

Mechanic Trainer Optician (2)

**Tool Making Apprentice** 

Machinist Sales Mechanic Machine Operator

### **2014 COLLEGES**

Oregon Institute of Technology

### **PROGRAMS**

Mechanical Engineering Technology

## **Precision Machining**

**YEAR OF GRADUATION** 2014 2013 2012 2011 NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES 25 18 21 15 NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY 20 8 13 8 TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME 17 8 9 7 NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD 17 (100%) 7 (88%) 8 (89%) 7 (100%) NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES 7 13 5 3 MEDIAN SALARY \$30,160 \$28,080 \$28,700 <del>\* \*</del> \$22,880 \$24,440 \$23,000 SALARY RANGE to 54,558 to 37,440 to 46,000 NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME 1 7 0 0 NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME 1 0 1 0 NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT 2 0 1 0 NUMBER OTHER\* 0 0 1 1 NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE) 0 0 1 1

> \* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education. \*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### **Precision Machining**

This program is designed to prepare students for employment in the precision metal working industry. It provides the academic course work, hands-on skills, and advanced manufacturing processes required by business. Graduates have a working knowledge of advanced manufacturing techniques that make them valuable to an employer. They are able to enter or advance in such fields as mold making, machine building, tool making, die making, CNC machinist, or other manufacturing areas. This program is offered in partnership with the Rochester Chapter of the National Tooling and Machining Association.

# Radiologic Technology

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

(Not Disclosed)
Borg & Ide Imaging

Canton-Potsdam Hospital / Claxton Hepburn Medical Center

Cayuga Medical Center

Newark-Wayne Community Hospital Rochester Regional Health System

Rochester Regional Health System (at Rochester General Hospital)

UR Medicine (at Highland Hospital)

UR Medicine (at Highland Hospital) / Rochester Regional Health System

UR Medicine (at Highland Hospital) / Rochester Regional Health System (at Rochester General Hospital)

UR Medicine (at Strong Memorial Hospital)

#### **POSITIONS**

(Not Disclosed)

Radiologic Technologist Radiologic Technologist Radiologic Technologist

CT Technologist

Radiologic Technologist

Cardiovascular Radiologic Technologist; Radiologic

Technician (3)

Radiologic Technologist Radiologic Technologist

Radiologic Technician

MRI Technician; Radiologic Technologist

### **2014 COLLEGES**

#### **PROGRAMS**

NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE

NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)

## Radiologic Technology

**YEAR OF GRADUATION** 2014 2013 2012 2011 NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES 25 22 29 26 NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY 16 12 17 18 TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME 6 6 11 6 NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD 6 (100%) 6 (100%) 11 (100%) 6 (100%) NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES 5 10 4 MEDIAN SALARY \$46,904 \$41,300 \$38,000 \*\* \$37,440 \$38,000 \$18,000 SALARY RANGE to 52,000 to 45,000 to 46,000 NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME 0 0 1 2 NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME 9 5 5 7 NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT 0 3 1 1 NUMBER OTHER\* 0 0 0 0

2

0

0

### Radiologic Technology

0

Radiologic Technologists and Diagnostic Radiographers use controlled radiant energy (x-rays) to produce anatomical images on photographic x-ray film. The resulting radiograph is interpreted by a radiologist (specialized physician) and is used to detect injury or disease. The objectives of this program are to prepare entry-level diagnostic radiographers who can produce high quality radiographs, who can interact with patients in a caring manner, and who can accept the responsibility of the profession and effectively carry out the tasks.

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

## Visual Communications Technology: Graphic Design

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

(Not Disclosed)

A.C. Moore / Bellaire Painting

Earth Walker Designs

**JCPenney** 

meNu: A Design Company

Michaels Arts & Crafts

**Sutherland Global Services** 

Triumph Aerospace Systems - Seattle

Walmart

Wegmans / (Undisclosed Florist)

Western New York Dental Group

### **POSITIONS**

(Not Disclosed)

Associate

Freelance Graphic Designer

Sales Representative

**Graphic Design Intern** 

Replenishment Crew Member

Information Technology Associate; Network Technician /

Consultant

Administrative Support Associate

Sales Associate

(Not Disclosed)

Patient Sales Representative

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

(Not Disclosed)

Champlain College

Rochester Institute of Technology

SUNY Brockport

SUNY Fashion Institute of Technology

SUNY Oswego

#### **PROGRAMS**

(Not Disclosed)

Web Development

New Media Design

Art; Graphic Design

Fashion Merchandising Management-Advertising &

Marketing

Graphic Design

NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD

NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME

NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT

NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)

NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME

NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE

NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES

TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME

MEDIAN SALARY

**SALARY RANGE** 

NUMBER OTHER\*

NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY

NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES

## Visual Communications Technology: Graphic Design

2014

\* \*

6

5

0

0

7

2013 2012 2011 45 42 33 47 15 14 17 29 3 5 3 10 1 (33%) 4 (80%) 1 (33%) 4 (40%) 0 1 1 4

\*\*

9

3

1

1

10

\*\*

17

1

1

0

9

**YEAR OF GRADUATION** 

\* **\*** 

6

2

2

0

9

## Visual Communications Technology: Graphic Design

The Visual Communications Technology: Graphic Design program is designed as a specific career path for students interested in gaining employment in fields such as graphic design and printing. The program provides students with a foundation in the design and production of graphics and the operation of printing press equipment.

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education. \*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

# Visual Communications Technology: Photo/TV

### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

Allstar Pizza AMC Theatres

**Anthony Bristol Images** 

Bath & Body Works / Center for Disability Rights

**Delaware North Companies** 

Home Depot

JoJo Wine Bar & Bistro Lamborghini of Miami Tammy Swales Studio

Ulta

Wegmans

Yiannic Restaurant / Borg & Ide

#### **POSITIONS**

Assistant Manager Team Member

**Owner** 

Aide / Associate (Not Disclosed) Sales Associate

Hostess

Marketing Associate Photographer

Manager

Assistant to the Corporate Photographer

**Busser / Medical Secretary** 

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

#### Monroe Community College Rochester Institute of Technology SUNY Brockport SUNY Oswego

#### **PROGRAMS**

Public Relations Advertising Photography (2) Journalism & Broadcasting (2) Cinema & Screen Studies

# Visual Communications Technology: Photo/TV

YEAR OF GRADUATION

_		YEAR OF GR	ADUATION	
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	36	33	35	31
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	14	15	15	16
NONDER REST ONDING TO SORVET	14	15	10	10
TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	3	7	7	7
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	3 (100%)	5 (71%)	1 (14%)	3 (43%)
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	2	3	1	0
	_		-	
MEDIAN SALARY	**	**	**	**
MEDIAN GALANT				
OALARY RANGE	**	**	**	**
SALARY RANGE	**	**	**	**
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	6	5	2	3
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	5	1	5	3
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	1	2
	J	J	•	
NUMBER OTHER*	0	2	0	1
NOWIDER OTHER	0	2	0	1
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE				
NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	5	6	10	5

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

## Visual Communications Technology: Photo/TV

The Visual Communications Technology: Photo/TV program is designed as a specific career path for students interested in gaining professional training in photography, filmmaking, and video. The programs covers visual principles, materials, equipment and processes, audio production techniques, and electronic image creation.

# Comparison Summary: Career Curriculum - Certificate

VEAD	OE CI	RADU/	MOITA
TEAR	UF GI	RAUUA	ALIUN

		TEAN UF UN	ADUATION	
	2014	2012	2011	2010
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	224	198	167	230
	227	100	107	200
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	108	83	84	140
RESPONSE RATE	48%	42%	50%	61%
	10 70	,0	00 / 0	0.70
TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	07	F0	47	77
TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	67	58	47	77
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	51 (76%)	52 (90%)	35 (74%)	68 (88%)
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	18	11	11	17
NOMBER CONTINUING THEM EDUCATION TOLE TIME	10	1.1	11	17
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	13	9	11	26
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	8	4	8	14
	U	Т	U	17
	_		_	_
NUMBER OTHER*	2	1	7	6
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE				
NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	12	5	21	26
		ū		

 $<sup>^</sup>st$  Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education

# Addictions Counseling - Certificate

2014 EMPLOYERS	<b>POSITIONS</b>
Catholic Family Center - Restart Outpatient Rehabilitation	Clinician II
Hilton Baptist Church	Interim Pastor
Luby's Facility Service	Food Technician
Nesco Resource	Industrial Worker

2014 COLLEGES	PROGRAMS PROGRAMS
SUNY Brockport	Counseling Education

## Addictions Counseling - Certificate

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	7	9	10	1
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	4	4	6	1
TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	3	3	2	0
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	3 (100%)	3 (100%)	1 (50%)	N.A.
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	2	2	1	N.A.
MEDIAN SALARY	**	**	**	N.A.
SALARY RANGE	**	**	**	N.A.
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	0	1	0	1
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	1	0	2	0
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	2	0
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	0
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	1	1	2	0

• First certificate awarded in 2011 N.A. - Information Not Available.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### Addictions Counseling - Certificate

This certificate program is intended mainly for students who already have a degree in an associated field, and is designed to qualify graduates to apply for the CASAC-T, the Credentialed Alcohol and Substance Abuse Counselor-in-Training designation. This is the first step toward obtaining the CASAC itself, which in New York State is the appropriate qualification for a career in the substance abuse counseling field. Included in this certificate is course work covering all core functions of an addictions counselor as specified by the New York Office of Alcohol & Substance Abuse Services (OASAS). Also included is a 300 hour internship in a Rochester area addiction-related agency.

# Automotive Technology - Certificate

2014 EMPLOYERS POSITIONS

2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

# Automotive Technology - Certificate

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	1	2	1	1
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	0	1	1	0
TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	N.A.	0	1	N.A.
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	N.A.	N.A.	1 (100%)	N.A.
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	N.A.	N.A.	1	N.A.
MEDIAN SALARY	N.A.	N.A.	**	N.A.
SALARY RANGE	N.A.	N.A.	**	N.A.
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	N.A.	1	0	N.A.
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	N.A.	0	0	N.A.
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	N.A.	0	0	N.A.
NUMBER OTHER*	N.A.	0	0	N.A.
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	0	0	0	0

N.A. - Information Not Available.

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### Automotive Technology - Certificate

This certificate program is designed to meet the needs of students who want to enter the workforce as soon as possible. This program combines on-the-job training with classroom instruction to prepare students for careers as automotive technicians. As the automotive industry advances with sophisticated technology and responds to the needs and demands of consumerism and legislation, employment opportunities are increasing for technicians.

# Computer-Aided Design & Drafting

### 2014 EMPLOYERS POSITIONS

Allstate Sales Associate
Campbell Electric Electrician
Greater Home Improvement Carpenter

#### 2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

Concordia University
Monroe Community College
Business Administration
Precision Machining

## Computer-Aided Design & Drafting - Certificate

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	9	•	•	•
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	5	•	•	•
TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	2	•	•	•
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	1 (50%)	•	•	•
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	0	•	•	•
MEDIAN SALARY	N.A.	•	•	•
SALARY RANGE	N.A.	•	•	•
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	2	•	•	•
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	1	•	•	•
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	•	•	•
NUMBER OTHER*	0	•	•	•
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	1	•	•	•

• - First degree awarded in 2014. N.A. - Information Not Available.

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education. \*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

#### Computer-Aided Design & Drafting - Certificate

Industrial designers use powerful desktop computers to generate three-view drawings and create 3D prototypes and models. They save their files on the cloud, then share them on their smartphones. Computer-aided design and drafting, or CADD, plays a vital role in a wide range of industries, including: architecture, automotive, civil engineering, interior design, landscaping, movie animation, and robotics.

The computer-aided design and drafting certificate prepares students for entry-level employment in the dynamic CADD field. They learn the fundamentals of: geometric creation, geometric data management, manufacturing process interfaces, rapid prototyping, design optimization, and design analysis.

All of our CADD courses meet national standards for drafting and geometric dimensioning and tolerancing (GDT).

# Culinary Arts - Certificate

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

Champps Americana Restaurant Cheesecake Factory, The Disney World Wegmans

#### **POSITIONS**

Front of the House Service Manager Preparation Cook Culinary Assistant Cook 2 / Intern Cook

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

Monroe Community College Oakland CC

### **PROGRAMS**

Culinary Arts Baking & Pastry Arts

## Culinary Arts - Certificate

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	8	4	9	10
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	7	1	4	6
TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	1	1	1	2
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	1 (100%)	0	1 (100%)	2 (100%)
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	1	N.A.	1	1
MEDIAN SALARY	**	N.A.	**	**
SALARY RANGE	**	N.A.	**	**
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	2	0	0	0
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	3	0	2	4
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	0	0
NUMBER OTHER*	1	0	1	0
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	1	0	1	0

N.A. - Information Not Available.

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### Culinary Arts - Certificate

This program is for students who are primarily interested in a Food Service concentration without the broad liberal arts background. Graduates of the program have established a basis for a career in the food service industry, and are qualified for at least entry-level positions in any of the production or service areas of the food industry including assistant cook, assistant salad or sandwich person, assistant food preparation person, and in some cases, assistant night manager.

 $Note: This\ certificate\ program\ was\ formerly\ part\ of\ the\ Food\ Management/Production\ certificate\ program.$ 

## Dental Assisting - Certificate

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

Dr. John Sana
Eastman Dental
Innovative Dental
John Vorrasi, DDS
Kevin Poupore, DDS
Martin P. Lubes, DDS
Monroe Community College
Rochester Regional Health System

Smile Associates Starbucks

UR Medicine (at Strong Memorial Hospital)

William Dental Office William K. Chan, DMD

#### **POSITIONS**

Dental Assistant Dental Assistant Dental Assistant Dental Assistant

**Certified Dental Assistant** 

Dental Assistant Resident Assistant Dental Assistant Dental Assistant (2)

Barista

Dental Assistant / Surgical Assistant

Dental Assistant Dental Assistant

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

#### Monroe Community College

#### **PROGRAMS**

Dental Hygiene (3); Liberal Arts

## Dental Assisting - Certificate

**YEAR OF GRADUATION** 2014 2013 2012 2011 NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES 42 43 34 41 NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY 16 12 19 26 TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME 5 11 10 14 NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD 11 (100%) 5 (100%) 10 (100%) 14 (100%) NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES 9 8 3 8 MEDIAN SALARY \$30,160 \$25,000 \$36,000 \$24.960 \$16,000 \$14,000 **SALARY RANGE** to 43.680 to 52,000 to 50,000 NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME 4 5 4 5 NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME 0 2 3 7 NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT 0 0 1 1 NUMBER OTHER\* 0 0 1 0 NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE) 3 0 5 4

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### **Dental Assisting - Certificate**

This program prepares students for entry-level employment within the dental profession. Students are taught to perform chairside assisting, related laboratory and office procedures, and all delegated functions permitted by the State Education Department. The program is accredited by the Commission on Dental Accreditation of the American Dental Association.

# Early Care - Certificate

2014 EMPLOYERS POSITIONS

(Not Disclosed)
CP Rochester
(Not Disclosed)
Preschool Paraprofessional

Forever 21 Sales Associate
Storybook Childcare Lead Infant Teacher

2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

SUNY Onondaga CC Human Services

## Early Care - Certificate

**YEAR OF GRADUATION** NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME 1 (100%) NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD 1 (100%) 1 (50%) 2 (100%) NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES <del>\*</del> \* \*\* \*\* \*\* MEDIAN SALARY **SALARY RANGE** NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT NUMBER OTHER\* NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE) 

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### Early Care - Certificate

This program provides training for those who work with young children in preschool and pre-kindergarten settings of all kinds. Upon completion of the program, students are prepared to assume positions in child care classrooms, as well as in home-based or center-based child care facilities.

# Electronics Technology - Certificate

2014 EMPLOYERS POSITIONS

2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

# Electronics Technology - Certificate

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	3	3	1	•
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	0	3	1	•
TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	N.A.	2	1	•
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	N.A.	2	0 (0%)	•
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	N.A.	2 (100%)	N.A.	•
MEDIAN SALARY	N.A.	**	N.A.	•
SALARY RANGE	N.A.	**	N.A.	•
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	N.A.	1	0	•
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	N.A.	0	0	•
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	N.A.	0	0	•
NUMBER OTHER*	N.A.	0	0	•
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	0	0	0	•

• First certificate awarded in 2012 N.A. - Information Not Available

\*Includes those with plans for employment or furthering education

### Electronics Technology - Certificate

This program provides an intermediate recognition for those pursuing the A.A.S. degree, as well as for those desiring only special groups of Electronics courses.

# Emergency Medical Services - Certificate

#### 2014 EMPLOYERS POSITIONS

(Not Disclosed)(Not Disclosed)Perinton Volunteer Ambulance CorpsEMT MedicSutherland Global ServicesSupervisor

#### 2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

Monroe Community College
SUNY Brockport
Liberal Arts & Sciences Health Related
Biology

## Emergency Medical Services - Certificate

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	4	2	1	0
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	4	2	0	N.A.
TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	3	0	N.A.	N.A.
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	1 (33%)	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	1	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
MEDIAN SALARY	**	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
SALARY RANGE	**	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	1	1	N.A.	N.A.
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	0	1	N.A.	N.A.
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	N.A.	N.A.
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	N.A.	N.A.
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	0	0	0	N.A.

N.A. - Information Not Available.

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### **Emergency Medical Services - Certificate**

This certificate program is intended for students interested in preparing for entry in the emergency medical services field. It is also for students in the emergency medical services field who are expanding their knowledge and skills to better prepare for advancement within the field or to complete the Paramedic Certificate or Associates Degree Program.

# Food Management - Certificate

2014 EMPLOYERS POSITIONS

2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

## Food Management - Certificate

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	1	1	1	1
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	0	0	0	1
TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	N.A.	N.A.	0	1
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	N.A.	N.A.	0 (0%)	1 (100%)
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.	0
MEDIAN SALARY	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.	**
SALARY RANGE	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.	**
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	N.A.	N.A.	0	0
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	N.A.	N.A.	0	0
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	N.A.	N.A.	0	0
NUMBER OTHER*	N.A.	N.A.	0	0
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	0	1	1	0

### Food Management - Certificate

This program is designed for students who have sufficient work experience in the production and service areas of the food industry who would like to gain a deeper insight into food management areas for job enrichment, promotional consideration, or possible future positions.

Note: This certificate program was formerly part of the Food Management/Production certificate program.

# Heating, Ventilation & Air Conditioning - Certificate

#### 2014 EMPLOYERS POSITIONS

(Not Disclosed) GW Lisk Co., Inc. Monroe County Water Authority Postler & Jaeckle Corp. Rochester Institute of Technology U.S. Department of Defense (Not Disclosed)
Operator
Maintenance Mechanic
Project Estimator
HVAC Technician; Service Technician II
HVAC/R (Boilers) Mechanic

#### 2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

# Heating, Ventilation & Air Conditioning - Certificate

**YEAR OF GRADUATION** 2014 2013 2012 2011 NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES 16 17 21 22 NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY 8 2 17 14 TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME 7 1 8 6 NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD 5 (71%) 0 (0%) 5 (63%) 4 (67%) NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES 3 N.A. 5 3 \* \* MEDIAN SALARY N.A. \$36,000 <del>\* \*</del> \$20,800 **SALARY RANGE** N.A. to 50,000 NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME 0 0 1 1 NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME 0 0 3 3 NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT 3 1 1 4 NUMBER OTHER\* 0 0 2 0 NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE) 0 2 1 1

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### Heating, Ventilation & Air Conditioning - Certificate

The Heating, Ventilating, Air Conditioning certificate program is designed both for students who are seeking entry level positions as preventative maintenance mechanics or installation/service technicians, and those currently employed in the field of heating, ventilating, and air conditioning or related areas.

# Hotel Management - Certificate

2014 EMPLOYERS POSITIONS

2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

Rochester Institute of Technology Hospitality

## Hotel Management - Certificate

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	1	1	0	1
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	1	1	N.A.	1
TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	0	0	N.A.	0
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.	0 (0%)
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
MEDIAN SALARY	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
SALARY RANGE	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	0	0	N.A.	0
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	1	0	N.A.	0
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	1	N.A.	0
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	N.A.	1
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	0	0	N.A.	0

N.A. - Information Not Available.

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### Hotel Management - Certificate

This program is designed for students who are primarily interested in a hotel management concentration without the broad liberal arts background. Graduates of this program have established a basis for a career in the hotel industry, and are qualified for at least entry-level positions in this career field in the areas of front office, reservations, concierge, housekeeping, and food and beverage within a hotel.

## Human Services - Certificate

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

#### **POSITIONS**

Rochester City School District / University of Rochester Rochester Regional Health System (at Rochester General Hospital)

Administrative Assistant / Cashier Patient Care Technician / ER Technician

**2014 COLLEGES** 

**PROGRAMS** 

### Human Services - Certificate

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	2	3	1	5
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	2	1	1	3
TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	2	0	1	0
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	1 (50%)	0 (0%)	0 (0%)	0 (0%)
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	1	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
MEDIAN SALARY	**	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
SALARY RANGE	**	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	0	1	0	0
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	0	0	0	1
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	0	1
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	1
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	0	0	0	1

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### Human Services - Certificate

The certificate program is designed for men and women who want to learn the skills and attitudes that are needed for employment and upgrading in human service positions, but who do not want to undertake the supporting academic courses required for the college degree.

Interior Design - Certificate

2014 EMPLOYERS POSITIONS

2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

## Interior Design - Certificate

**YEAR OF GRADUATION** 2014 2013 2012 2011 NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES 0 2 1 1 NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY 2 N.A. 0 0 TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME 2 N.A. N.A. N.A. NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD N.A. N.A. 2 (100%) N.A. NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES N.A. N.A. 1 N.A. \*\* MEDIAN SALARY N.A. N.A. N.A. **SALARY RANGE** <del>\* \*</del> N.A. N.A. N.A. NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME N.A. N.A. 0 N.A. NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME N.A. N.A. 0 N.A. NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT 0 N.A. N.A. N.A. NUMBER OTHER\* 0 N.A. N.A. N.A. NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE N.A. U NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE) 1 0

N.A. - Information Not Available

### Interior Design - Certificate

The Interior Design Certificate is designed to provide the basic skills and knowledge required to enter the interior design field as a design assistant. It also provides those working in the retail sector a deeper insight into other aspects of the field while attaining the skills necessary to enter other areas of interior design.

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

## Law Enforcement - Certificate

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

#### **POSITIONS**

Monroe Community College Monroe County Sheriff's Office Town of Greece Police Department

Campus Peace Officer (2)
Deputy Sheriff (7); Police Officer
Police Officer

**2014 COLLEGES** 

**PROGRAMS** 

### Law Enforcement - Certificate

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	28	59	0	61
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	11	22	N.A.	30
TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	11	21	N.A.	29
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	11 (100%)	20 (95%)	N.A.	26 (90%)
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	7	18	N.A.	13
MEDIAN SALARY	\$62,000	\$57,000	N.A.	\$50,000
SALARY RANGE	\$45,000 to 93,600	\$30,000 to 75,000	N.A.	\$35,000 to 57,000
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	0	0	N.A.	1
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	0	0	N.A.	0
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	1	N.A.	0
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	N.A.	0
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	1	2	N.A.	12

 $<sup>{\</sup>it *Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.}$ 

### Law Enforcement - Certificate

This certificate program in law enforcement develops the knowledge, skills and abilities in the law, the process of the criminal justice system, the scientific method of criminal investigation, applied psychology, report writing, interpersonal communication skills, human interaction techniques, and the career specific physical and judgmental skills necessary for law enforcement professionals.

## Mathematics - Certificate

2014 EMPLOYERS POSITIONS

2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

## Mathematics - Certificate

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	0	1	3	4
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	N.A.	0	2	4
TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	N.A.	N.A.	0	0
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	N.A.	N.A.	0 (0%)	N.A.
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
MEDIAN SALARY	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
SALARY RANGE	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	N.A.	N.A.	2	2
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	N.A.	N.A.	0	1
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	N.A.	N.A.	0	0
NUMBER OTHER*	N.A.	N.A.	0	1
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	N.A.	1	1	0

• First certificate awarded in 2011

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education. \*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

#### **Mathematics - Certificate**

The Mathematics Certificate is for students who wish to demonstrate a high level of preparation in Mathematics to four-year schools. A student who obtains this certificate has completed courses forming a foundation towards a four-year degree in Mathematics or a related field.

## Office Technology - Certificate

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

(Not Disclosed) Alfred Angelo Bridal Bacco's Ristorante Old Navy

Party City Rochester Regi

Rochester Regional Health System (at Rochester General Hospital)

Rue 21

St. John's Home
St. John's Meadow
University of Rochester

**UR Medicine (at Strong Memorial Hospital)** 

#### **POSITIONS**

Maintenance Technician Assistant Manager Server Sales Associate Assistant Manager Processor & Biometric Screener

Assistant Manager Environmental Services Aide Medical Office Assistant Human Resources Assistant III Outpatient Specialist

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

Monroe Community College Penn Foster College Rochester Institute of Technology SUNY Empire State College

#### **PROGRAMS**

Early Childhood Education; Liberal Arts Veterinarian Technician Medical Office Assisting Healthcare Information Management

## Office Technology - Certificate

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	26	22	12	21
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	16	13	7	11
NOMBERTIES STUDING TO SOME	10	13	I	11
TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	7	8	4	1
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	3 (43%)	7 (88%)	2 (50%)	0 (0%)
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	3	7	2	N.A.
MEDIAN SALARY	**	\$25,000	**	N.A.
SALARY RANGE	**	\$12,500 to 50,000	**	N.A.
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	5	0	1	1
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	0	3	1	6
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	3	1	0	2
NUMBER OTHER*	1	1	1	1
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	2	0	1	4

N.A. - Information Not Available.

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### Office Technology - Certificate

There are three different tracks for students in the Office Technology certificate program. The Office Clerk track prepares students for an entry-level office position involving routine and repetitive clerical tasks. The Medical Office Assistant track is designed to provide students with a firm foundation for the medical office environment. The Specialist track is a highly intensive program designed to enhance existing computer software application skills.

# Paralegal Studies - Certificate

### 2014 EMPLOYERS POSITIONS

(Not Disclosed)
David Fink, LLC
Law Offices of Thomas A. Klonick
Pyramid Network Services
Superior Group/Xerox
UR Medicine
Wegmans

Teacher
Legal Assistant
Legal Assistant
Project Coordinator
Senior Systems Key Operator
RN
Bakery Associate

#### 2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

St. John Fisher College Special Education

## Paralegal Studies - Certificate

**YEAR OF GRADUATION** 2014 2013 2012 2011 NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES 24 12 21 22 NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY 9 7 6 15 TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME 5 5 9 10 NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD 3 (60%) 5 (100%) 6 (67%) 9 (90%) NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES 3 3 4 3 <del>\*</del> \* \*\* \*\* MEDIAN SALARY <del>\* \*</del> **SALARY RANGE** <del>\*</del> \* NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME 0 0 0 0 NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME 2 1 0 1 NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT 0 0 0 4 NUMBER OTHER\* 0 0 0 0 NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE) 0 0 0 0

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### Paralegal Studies - Certificate

The Paralegal Studies Certificate program prepares students for entry-level employment as professional paralegals. Professional level paralegals work under the supervision of a lawyer researching the law, investigating facts, preparing drafts of legal documents, and working with clients. They are employed in almost all areas where law-related work is performed, i.e., private law firms, government agencies, insurance companies and corporations.

## Paramedic - Certificate

2014 EMPLOYERS	POSITIONS

Town of Gates Volunteer Ambulance Paramedic

2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

## Paramedic - Certificate

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	3	0	11	•
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	1	N.A.	2	•
TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	1	N.A.	2	*
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	1 (100%)	N.A.	2 (100%)	*
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	1	N.A.	1	*
MEDIAN SALARY	**	N.A.	**	*
SALARY RANGE	**	N.A.	**	*
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	0	N.A.	0	•
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	0	N.A.	0	•
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	N.A.	0	•
NUMBER OTHER*	0	N.A.	0	•
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	0	N.A.	2	•

• First certificate awarded in 2012 \*Includes those with plans for employment or furthering education

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field

#### Paramedic - Certificate

This program prepares an individual for admission to the New York State Health Department examinations for certification as a paramedic. The paramedic certification course sequence includes classroom, hands-on skill development, hospital clinical experience, and field internships. This program includes only the courses required for admission to the New York State Department of Health Paramedic certification exams. It is accredited by the Commission on Accreditation of Allied Health Education Programs (www.caahep.org).

# Precision Machining/Optical Fabrication - Certificate

2014 EMPLOYERS	POSITIONS POSITIONS
Fagle Productivity	Project Manager

2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

## Precision Machining/Optical Fabrication - Certificate

**YEAR OF GRADUATION** 2014 2013 2012 2011 NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES 1 2 12 14 NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY 6 1 1 11 TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME 3 1 1 8 NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD 0 (0%) 1 (100%) 3 (100%) 7 (88%) NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES 3 N.A. 0 6 <del>\* \*</del> MEDIAN SALARY N.A. N.A. \$29,000 \$27,040 SALARY RANGE N.A. N.A. to 40,000 NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME 0 0 2 1 NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME 0 0 0 0 NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT 0 0 1 0 NUMBER OTHER\* 0 0 0 2 NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE) 0 0 3 1

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### Precision Machining/Optical Fabrication - Certificate

This certificate program is designed to prepare students for employment in the precision metal-working industry in Monroe County and the Finger Lakes Region of New York State. Included in this certificate are course work and hands-on skills development necessary to enter apprenticeship programs in mold making, machine building, tool and die making, or entry-level employment in other facets of the precision machining industry.

## Precision Tooling - Certificate

#### **2014 EMPLOYERS**

(Not Disclosed)
Accede Mold & Tool
Advanced Atomization Technologies
Genesee Global Group, Inc. / RocCera
Machine Craft, Inc.
Southco, Inc.
New York State
Trident Precision Manufacturing
Uni-Fab

#### **POSITIONS**

CNC Machine Operator
Machinist
Quality Engineer
CNC Machinist
Tool & Die Apprentice
Tool & Die Maker
Cleaner / Maintenance Worker
CNC Turning Programmer / Set-Up Operator
Machine Operator

#### **2014 COLLEGES**

Monroe Community College

#### **PROGRAMS**

Machining; Mechanical Technology; Precision Machining (2); Precision Tooling; Tooling & Machining

## Precision Tooling - Certificate

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	27	17	12	13
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	13	10	6	10
TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	9	8	4	7
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	8 (89%)	7 (88%)	3 (75%)	7 (100%)
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	4	6	3	6
MEDIAN SALARY	**	\$34,660	**	\$31,640
SALARY RANGE	**	\$30,160 to 62,000	**	\$24,040 to 40,000
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	1	1	1	1
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	0	1	0	0
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	3	0	1	0
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	0	2
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	0	0	3	1

N.A. - Information Not Available.

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### Precision Tooling - Certificate

This certificate program is designed to prepare graduates for employment in the precision metal-working industry in Monroe County and the Finger Lakes Region of New York State. Included in this certificate is the course work and handson skills development necessary to enter apprenticeship programs in mold making, machine building, tool and die making, or employment in production machining. Students enrolling in this program can also prepare for majors in the mechanical, quality, or manufacturing programs offered at Monroe Community College.

All TAM courses are approved as technical related instruction by the Bureau of Apprenticeship Training and used by the area's local manufacturers as a means of educating current employees.

Students interested in this program may also be interested in the Apprentice Training: Machine Trades program.

# Small Business Management - Certificate

2014 EMPLOYERS	POSITIONS		
Supercuts	Stylist		

**2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS** 

## Small Business Management - Certificate

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	4	2	2	1
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	1	1	0	1
TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	1	1	N.A.	1
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	0 (0%)	1 (100%)	N.A.	1 (100%)
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	N.A.	0	N.A.	0
MEDIAN SALARY	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
SALARY RANGE	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	0	0	N.A.	0
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	0	0	N.A.	0
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	N.A.	0
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	N.A.	0
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	0	0	0	3

N.A. - Information Not Available.

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### Small Business Management - Certificate

Small Business Management is a certificate program designed to aid students already engaged in the operation of small business units by providing basic knowledge in the fields of accounting, marketing, management, and economics.

# Solar Thermal Technology - Certificate

2014 EMPLOYERS POSITIONS

(Not Disclosed) (Not Disclosed)

2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

Ferris State University HVACR Engineering Technology

## Solar Thermal Technology - Certificate

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	2	•	•	•
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	2	•	•	•
TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	0	•	•	•
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	N.A.	•	•	•
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	N.A.	•	•	•
MEDIAN SALARY	N.A.	•	•	•
SALARY RANGE	N.A.	•	•	•
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	1	•	•	•
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	1	•	•	•
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	•	•	•
NUMBER OTHER*	0	•	•	•
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	0	•	•	•

• - First certificate awarded in 2014. N.A. - Information Not Available.

N.A. - mornaud new Available. Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education. Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### Solar Thermal Technology - Certificate

In the solar thermal technology certificate program, students develop practical, cutting-edge skills that will impress employers in the fast-growing solar energy industry. The program is designed for students who seek to enter the solar-energy industry as installers and service technicians, and for people already working in heating, ventilating, and air conditioning ("HVAC") who want to improve their job skills. Students can get solar thermal training at MCC as a stand-alone certificate or as part of our HVAC associate degree program.

Students get hands-on experience in our Solar Thermal Auxiliary Resource (STAR) Lab. Built by students for students, this 40-foot-high outdoor lab simulates an actual rooftop panel installation. They also get classroom instruction that covers the fundamentals, such as: solar heat collection and transfer, building codes, and principles of solar thermal systems

After earning the certificate, students are prepared to pass the North American Board of Certified Energy Practitioners (NABCEP) Solar Thermal Entry Level Certification Exam, which makes them even more marketable to employers.

# Sustainability - Certificate

2014 EMPLOYERS POSITIONS

Texas Roadhouse Server

2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

SUNY University at Binghamton Environmental Science

## Sustainability - Certificate

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	1	•	•	•
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	1	•	•	•
TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	1	•	•	•
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	0 (0%)	•	•	•
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	N.A.	•	•	•
MEDIAN SALARY	N.A.	•	•	•
SALARY RANGE	N.A.	•	•	•
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	0	•	•	•
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	0	•	•	•
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	•	•	•
NUMBER OTHER*	0	•	•	•
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	1	•	•	•

• - First certificate awarded in 2014. N.A. - Information Not Available.

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### Sustainability - Certificate

Sustainability is becoming a priority in a number of fields, including business, agriculture, law, natural science, and technology. This certificate will provide evidence that a given student has completed a coherent course of study in the emerging field of sustainability.

The sustainability certificate is designed to complement the college's associate degree programs by allowing a given student to earn credit toward his/her degree while at the same time pursuing what amounts to a minor field of study in sustainability. The certificate requires students to complete 16-20 credits of coursework relevant to the study of sustainability; students will complete at least one approved course in each of three core areas (natural science, social science, and humanities) and may choose the remaining six credits from the list of core courses or from a list of approved electives.

# Teaching Assistant - Certificate

#### 2014 EMPLOYERS POSITIONS

Applebee's Greece Central School District Strong National Museum of Play

Child Care Associate
Food Service Worker

### 2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

SUNY Brockport SUNY Fredonia History Social Studies Education-History-Communication

## Teaching Assistant - Certificate

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	4	2	1	8
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	4	1	0	6
TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	1	1	0	0
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	1 (100%)	0 (0%)	N.A.	N.A.
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	1	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
MEDIAN SALARY	**	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
SALARY RANGE	**	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	2	0	N.A.	3
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	1	0	N.A.	1
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	0	0	N.A.	2
NUMBER OTHER*	0	0	N.A.	0
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	0	1	1	1

N.A. - Information Not Available

### Teaching Assistant - Certificate

This program prepares students with the required coursework for a successful career as a Teaching Assistant/
Paraprofessional. It provides an opportunity for teaching assistants and individuals interested in K-12 education to begin
their higher education in a gradual and supportive manner. The program fulfills the college credit hour requirements for
New York State level II, III and pre-professional Teaching Assistant Certificate. The certificate will also transfer into an
Associate of Arts Teacher Education Degree leading to a baccalaureate degree and NYS Teacher Certification for students
interested in pursuing teaching as a career.

This course of study provides students with the opportunity to experience the basic fundamentals of teaching in the classroom while studying various integral aspects of the profession. The course of study also provides students with a balance of course work between completing education classes, general education coursework, and elective coursework.

Graduates of this program receive a solid foundation in both the liberal arts and sciences as well as the educational functions of teaching assistants and may find employment in preschool, elementary and secondary schools.

<sup>\*</sup> Includes those with undecided plans for employment or furthering education.

## Travel & Tourism - Certificate

2014 EMPLOYERS POSITIONS

2014 COLLEGES PROGRAMS

### Travel & Tourism - Certificate

	YEAR OF GRADUATION			
	2014	2013	2012	2011
NUMBER RECEIVING DEGREES	0	1	1	1
NUMBER RESPONDING TO SURVEY	N.A.	0	0	1
TOTAL NUMBER EMPLOYED FULL-TIME	N.A.	0	0	0
NUMBER AND PERCENT OF TOTAL EMPLOYED FULL-TIME IN FIELD	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
NUMBER REPORTING SALARIES	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
MEDIAN SALARY	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
SALARY RANGE	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
NUMBER CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION FULL-TIME	N.A.	0	N.A.	0
NUMBER EMPLOYED / CONTINUING THEIR EDUCATION PART-TIME	N.A.	0	N.A.	1
NUMBER AVAILABLE FOR EMPLOYMENT	N.A.	0	N.A.	0
NUMBER OTHER*	N.A.	0	N.A.	0
NUMBER NON-RESPONDENTS WHO TRANSFERRED (DATA PROVIDED BY THE NATIONAL STUDENT CLEARINGHOUSE)	N.A.	0	0	0

N.A. - Information Not Available.

\* Includes those with undecided plans for employment or further education.

\*\*Not included if fewer than five respondents reported salaries for full-time employment in their field.

### Travel & Tourism - Certificate

This program is designed for students who are primarily interested in a travel and tourism concentration without the broad liberal arts background. Graduates of this program have established a basis for a career in the travel and tourism industry, and are qualified for at least entry-level positions in tour companies, travel agencies, tourism bureaus, cruise lines, car rental companies, and hotels.



**Brighton Campus** 

1000 East Henrietta Road Rochester, NY 14623 585.292.2200



### **Damon City Campus**

228 East Main Street Rochester, NY 14604 585.262.1740



### **Applied Technologies Center**

2485 West Henrietta Road Rochester, NY 14623 585.292.3700



### **Public Safety Training Facility**

1190 Scottsville Road Rochester, NY 14624 585,753,3800



www.monroecc.edu

Monroe Community College is committed to fostering a diverse community of outstanding faculty, staff and students, as well as ensuring equal educational opportunity, employment and access to services, programs and activities, without regard to an individual's race, color, national origin, religion, creed, age, disability, sex, gender, identity, sexual orientation, familial status, pregnancy, predisposing genetic characteristics, military status, domestic violence victim status, or criminal conviction. Employees, students, applicants or other members of the College community (including but not limited to vendors, visitors and guests) may not be subjected to harassment that is prohibited by law, or treated adversely or retaliated against based upon a protected characteristic.